

# 2022 ELECTION ANALYSIS

A DATA-DRIVEN OVERVIEW OF THE TRENDS, FACTORS, AND VARIABLES THAT INFLUENCED SAN LOCAL CAMPAIGNS THROUGHOUT SAN DIEGO COUNTY IN NOVEMBER 2022

### **Table of Contents**

Welcome	4
What's included in this analysis	5
The Partisan Mail Ballot Divide	8
Republican Performance	10
Who spent the money?	14
Party Breakdown by City	17
San Diego County Board of Supervisors	21
San Diego County	19
City of Carlsbad	21
City of Chula Vista	27
City of Coronado	32
City of Del Mar	33
City of El Cajon	34
City of Encinitas	35
City of Escondido	38
City of Imperial Beach	41
City of La Mesa	44
City of Lemon Grove	46
City of National City	47
City of Oceanside	49
City of Poway	51
City of San Diego	54
City of San Marcos	58
City of Solana Beach	60
City of Vista	61
Ballot Measures	63
Appendix A – Vote Breakdown	65
Annendix B – Voter Registration by City (11/8)	95



Appendix C – Voter Registration by School District (11/8)	101
Appendix D – Partisan Performance by City	107



### Welcome

Every election cycle, political observers diligently follow campaigns throughout the region and impatiently await the ultimate results. Afterward, a few moments are spent looking at the initial results; once winners are declared, most observers understandably move on.

This document is an attempt to re-focus attention on the 2022 election with as much context as possible. That means looking at final vote totals – numbers that most people stopped paying attention to around Thanksgiving while votes continued to be counted – along with taking stock of how candidates performed relative to their voter registration and the partisan performance of candidates higher on the ballot. It also means considering the full scope of money spent in each race, which obviously often correlates to electoral performance.

By aggregating this data and attempting to put it into context, it's my hope that there will be a greater understanding of how voters viewed their candidates for local office and the issues that were most important this election cycle.

If you have any questions about the content of this report, please feel free to e-mail me at <a href="mailto:mailt

Sincerely,

Mason Herron Edgewater Strategies



### What's included in this analysis

The bulk of this analysis examines non-partisan races throughout San Diego County for County and City offices. Elections with only one candidate were excluded from the meatier part of the analysis, but data for nearly every election and jurisdiction is available in the appendices.

#### Each election analyzed includes:

- Party registration breakdown as of Election Day
- Turnout and performance by Governor & U.S. Senate candidates within the district
- Results of the election, including vote totals, percentages, margins of victory, and a breakdown of performance for each candidate among Early, Election Day, and Late ballots
- Candidate fundraising and spending totals (Note: These numbers are aggregate for the entire cycle, meaning they include primary election fundraising numbers for those candidates who had a primary)
- Independent expenditures / Party Member Communication in opposition or in support of candidates. Elections that did not see any independent expenditures will obviously not include this data.

#### The Appendices include:

- Voter registration data as of Election Day for City and School Board elections
- A breakdown of every election on the ballot by percentage, vote total, margin, and a breakdown of performance for each candidate among Early, Election Day, and Late ballots
- A breakdown of partisan performance (Governor & U.S. Senate) by City and County districts

#### Sources:

- Voter registration data were provided by Political Data Inc. and sourced from the San Diego County Registrar of Voters
- Data from the Elections were provided by the San Diego County Registrar of Voters



 Fundraising data were available on the reporting portals for the various jurisdictions included in this report, or via the City Clerk offices for these jurisdictions

#### **Additional Analysis**

If you would like additional and custom analysis beyond what's available in this document, please contact Mason Herron at <a href="mason@edgewater-strategies.com">mason@edgewater-strategies.com</a>. Easy tasks can likely be performed free of charge, but more advanced analysis may require compensation.

I would also be happy to make a presentation about this data to any organization who would like one.

#### Disclaimer

Fundraising data is fractured, often poorly reported, and occasionally poorly presented by the relevant jurisdictions. While best efforts have gone into tracking all independent expenditures, there is a possibility that some may have been missed, either at the fault of the author, the reporting committee, or the jurisdiction. If any corrections should be needed, please contact <a href="mason@edgewater-strategies.com">mason@edgewater-strategies.com</a>.



# TRENDS & OBSERVATIONS



#### The Partisan Mail Ballot Divide

The last two Election cycles have presented a new paradigm for San Diego County voters: all voters now receive a ballot in the mail automatically. While a significant majority of voters had already received their ballot via mail prior to COVID, November 2020 and November 2022 now provide two examples of 100% mail ballots.

However, while mail ballots had historically favored older, more conservative voters, the trend has effectively reversed itself over the past two cycles. Now, it's the more left-leaning voters who prefer to vote by mail, while conservatives tend to prefer voting in person, either by dropping off their mail ballot at a vote center, or dropping it off at a polling location on Election Day.

And of course, we have the data to prove this! Below is a snapshot of five partisan races, each of which had competitive and close elections between a Republican and Democrat. They include two Assembly races, two Senate races, and a Congressional race. While some are only the San Diego County portion of the district, they still provide insight into voting patterns.

	Early %	E-Day %	Late %	Final
74TH AD (SD PORTION ONLY)	D +7.51%	R +31.82%	D +8.17%	D +4.36%
76TH AD	D +3.25%	R +30.75%	D +8.11%	D +3.24%
38TH SD (SD PORTION ONLY)	D +14.03%	R +24.49%	D +16.43%	D +12.23%
40TH SD	R +6.04%	R +39.74%	R +1.38%	R +6.30%
49TH House (SD PORTION ONLY)	D +17.31%	R +27.19%	D +16.66%	D +13.57%

As a refresher, "Early" refers to ballots that were already at the Registrar's office before the polls open, with the cutoff this year likely being the Saturday before the Election. These are effectively the results that showed at 8:01pm on Election Night on the County Registrar's website. "E-Day" (Election Day) refers to in-person votes that were cast on Election Day and don't come in by-mail envelopes and don't require signature verification. "Late" refers to votes that arrive on Election Day, either via mail or via drop boxes, or those ballots that arrive after Election Day.

As you can see, the Early vote tends to lean Democrat, while the Election Day vote is significantly Republican. The late vote trends even more Democrat than the Early vote – a bit of a throwback to past cycles where Democrat votes tended to come in toward the end.



When analyzing local election results, this partisanship model still applies. It can be interesting in a few ways when it comes to interpreting results, but here is one of the more notable ways to view these numbers:

In races where that only feature Democrat vs. Democrat or Republican vs. Republican, these numbers should indicate which candidate voters perceived to be the most progressive or conservative. In many cases, outside observers could already make this guess. But for down ballot races, it may be of interest to try to detect how voters perceived candidates.

As an example, here is the race for San Diego City Council, District 6. This race featured two competitive Democrats, Kent Lee and Tommy Hough. Observers of the race are aware that Lee portrayed himself as the more moderate/conservative option, and it appears that message worked, as Kent was able to win a significant share of the Election Day (which is significantly comprised of Republicans):

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
KENT LEE	22,040	60.52%	7,660	56.46%	61.07%	64.21%
TOMMY HOUGH	14,380	39.48%		43.54%	38.93%	35.79%

A breakdown of vote returns for every race in the County within the Appendix to this document.



### Republican Performance

One of the key trends this document reveals is the fact that many Republicans running for non-partisan, local offices almost uniformly outperformed the partisan candidates for Governor and U.S. Senate.

This trend is easiest to spot in the campaigns where only two candidates were on the ballot: one Republican and one Democrat.

While there were certainly exceptions to this trend, the trend remains firm.

For example, John McCann (R), in his victory over Ammar Campa-Najjar (D), outperformed Governor candidate Brian Dahle (R) by about 12 points.

Jim Desmond (R) outperformed Brian Dahle by about 9 points.

In their unsuccessful campaigns as Republicans, La Mesa Mayor candidate Kristine Alessio and San Diego City Council District 2 candidate Linda Lukacs outperformed Dahle by around 4 points.

On the extreme side of the scale, San Marcos Mayor Rebecca Jones outperformed Dahle by a whopping 16 points.

There are a handful of reasons this may have played out:

- At the local level when dealing with local issues, voters leaned a bit more conservative. It's likely local candidates were able to tap into these local concerns more effectively, whereas partisan top-of-the-ticket candidates were more weighed down by partisan baggage.
- This is the first cycle since 2016 without the presence of Donald Trump either on a ballot or in the White House. Accordingly, local candidates – who in past cycles may have been linked to Trump either naturally or through campaign messaging – were unencumbered by Trump's unpopularity among moderate voters.
- The fact that the races at the top of the ticket weren't heavily funded nor drew attention. Had Dahle been able to mount a more significant campaign (especially relative to Newsom), he likely would have picked up more nonpartisan voters. And Mark Meuser presents an even more extreme example of



this. That being said, many local candidates did not run very aggressive campaigns yet were still able to perform better than the top of the ticket.

What I thought might be interesting would be to try to quantify the extent to which some of these local Republicans were able to appeal to Democrats and DTS.

In order to try to quantify this, I've developed a crude model that I call the "Crossover Score." It's reliant on some assumptions and doesn't account for the entire context of a race (namely money), but can still be an interesting data point if taken alongside the many other data points available to evaluate a given election.

The calculation is mostly straightforward:

((Republican candidate vote share – Republican voter registration) / DTS registration)  $\times$  100

(You could also run this calculation for Democrats of course, simply using their vote share and Democrat voter registration.)

Essentially, the calculation assumes the Republican receives 100% of the Republican vote, and then asks what % of the DTS vote the candidate would win over.

Now, a Republican isn't going to get 100% of the Republican vote. It just doesn't happen. However, it's also likely they receive some Democrat votes. So this isn't a literal calculation to determine the exact % of DTS votes a Republican gained. It's more of a loose mechanism for determining how much appeal a Republican candidate had beyond registered Republicans.

Here is a chart of nearly every election for City Council or Supervisor where a lone Republican faced a lone Democrat. The list shows the Republican candidate, and what their "Crossover Score" is, along with the outcome of their election:

District	Candidate	Crossover Score	Outcome
CA - City Of Carlsbad	KEITH BLACKBURN	119.3	Win
CA - City Of San Marcos	REBECCA D. JONES	109.7	Win
CA - City Of Chula Vista	JOHN MC CANN	94.0	Win
CA - City Of Chula Vista Council District 2	STEVE STENBERG	91.3	Loss
CA - San Diego - 5th Supervisorial District	JIM DESMOND	90.1	Win
CA - City Of Oceanside Council District 1	RICHARD ROBINSON	82.3	Win



District	Candidate	Crossover Score	Outcome
San Diego County Assessor/Recorder/Clerk	JORDAN MARKS	77.9	Win
CA - City Of Vista	JOHN FRANKLIN	74.4	Win
CA - City Of Escondido	DANE M. WHITE	68.3	Win
CA - City Of Chula Vista Council District 1	MARCO CONTRERAS	67.0	Loss
CA - City Of La Mesa	KRISTINE C. ALESSIO	63.6	Loss
CA - City Of Poway Council District 1	BRIAN PEPIN	63.3	Win
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 2	LINDA LUKACS	59.8	Loss
CA - City Of Vista Council District 4	ARMEN KURDIAN	59.4	Loss
CA - City Of Escondido Council District 2	JOE GARCIA	51.7	Win
CA - San Diego - 4th Supervisorial District	AMY REICHERT	49.3	Loss
San Diego County Sheriff	JOHN HEMMERLING	45.8	Loss

Now, a score above 100 implies the candidate was basically able to win all Republicans, all DTS, and some Democrats. Of course, the actual outcome was messier than this, with some Democrats voting for the Republican, some Republicans voting for the Democrat, and DTS voting for both (but leaning heavily toward the Republican on balance). But if you follow and only follow the formula, then the raw numerical output says it's a clean sweep across 2/3 voting groups.

As an aside, I also want to note that it's my presumption that the DTS vote leans a bit more conservative. Keep in mind, a core reason the Republican registration has fallen so much over the past few years is former Republicans have defected to DTS. While this means they are no longer registered partisans, it's unlikely they completely abandoned their conservative leanings, especially at a local level.

Accordingly, when evaluating these scores, my own instinct tells me that a Republican candidate who picks up only 50% of the DTS vote above Republican registration (basically a Crossover Score of 50) did not do a particular good job of appealing across parties relative to their opponent. I'd say that a score in the 70s is probably the baseline for what to hope for as a Republican, and the more you perform above that, the more impressive the performance.

I would argue that before jumping to any rapid conclusions, you should take each race into proper context. For example, Keith Blackburn's opponent had far fewer resources at their disposal relative to Blackburn, which is going to tip the scales a bit more in Blackburn's favor relative to a more typical election. (That being said, Blackburn still



needs to be credited for running an aggressive campaign and deterring a more significant challenge.)

My final caveat is this is a relatively small sample size, and that this model is mostly just a way of making use of the limited data we have in a more creative way. However, it may be an interesting way of evaluating election outcomes moving forward. Or not.

If you are a candidate or just a person interested in exploring this concept more, you can reference the Appendices at the end of the document to run your own calculation. I mention again that this only really works for races that are a clean D vs. R matchup, and the math would get too messy and cloudy for elections with more than two candidates.



### Who spent the money?

It's no surprise that the San Diego County Democratic Party is the top spender, as they spent close to \$1 million between Member Communication and independent expenditures. (Again, this is only money from the local races analyzed in this document. It does not include what they might have spent in school board or other races.)

The Republican Party of San Diego County spent about 1/3 the amount of the local Democratic Party when it comes to member communication.

The majority of the San Diego County Democratic Party's expenditures were toward Ammar Campa-Najjar (\$190,225.50), Jennifer Campbell (\$108,911.44), Nathan Fletcher (\$100,882.82), and Cipriano Vargas (\$100,362.82).

For full context, here is the aggregated expenditure data for the races analyzed below. This is not all spending in all races across the county, just the local races for County and City offices analyzed below. I have attempted to crudely classify each committee as either center, left, or right based on their spending habits either historically or in this specific election:

Committee	Amount	Lean
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member		
Communication)	\$756,957.87	Left
The North County Leadership Council Supporting Jim		
Desmond for Supervisor 2022, sponsored by the Lincoln Club		
of San Diego County	\$302,335.00	Right
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC	\$277,732.26	Center
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member		
Communication)	\$234,238.48	Right
National Association of REALTORS Fund	\$221,230.20	Center
San Diegans for Tax Fairness Opposing Barbara Bry for		
Assessor 2022	\$178,000.00	Right
The Community Leadership Coalition	\$161,283.02	Right
Real Working Families in Support of Ammar Campa-Najjar for		
Chula Vista Mayor 2022, Sponsored by Laborers' International		
Union of North America, Local 89	\$125,354.91	Left
San Diego County Democratic Party	\$113,768.32	Left
Chula Vista Firefighter's Local 2180 PAC	\$108,611.90	Center
New San Diego	\$104,045.74	Center



Committee	Amount	Lean
Affordable Housing Coalition	\$94,754.20	Center
Protect Our Quality of Life PAC	\$91,913.32	Center
Community Voices San Diego	\$85,281.73	Center
Chula Vista Police Officer's Association PAC	\$66,057.95	Center
San Diego Regional Chamber of Commerce Political Action		
Committee	\$52,670.94	Center
San Diego Labor Coalition, Sponsored by Laborers'		
International Union of North America Local 89	\$46,143.22	Left
Oceanside Firefighters Association PAC	\$40,378.45	Center
Justice San Diego sponsored by Alliance San Diego Mobilization Fund	¢27 720 27	1 - 4
San Diego Police Officers Association Political Action	\$37,729.37	Left
Committee	\$36,018.68	Center
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC	\$35,767.68	Right
San Diego Works: Sponsored by San Diego-Imperial Counties	, ,	<u> </u>
Labor Council AFL-CIO	\$28,508.04	Left
San Diegans Against Hate PAC	\$24,718.09	Center
Vista Firefighter's PAC	\$24,480.21	Center
Carlsbad Firefighters Legislative Action Grp (CFLAG) Sponsored by the Carlsbad Firefighters Assn. Local #3730	\$23,554.03	Center
Concerned National City Residents Against Ron Morrison for Mayor 2022	\$22,927.65	Left
California Working Families Party	\$22,450.00	Left
Oceanside Police Officers' Association	\$20,947.39	Center
Fiscal Watchdog - Protecting Taxpayers	\$18,855.41	Right
Committee on Ethics & Transparency	\$17,768.26	Right
Concerned Citizens of Encinitas Committee	\$15,800.00	Center
La Mesa Police Officers Association PAC	\$15,300.00	Center
Service Employees International Union Local 221	\$15,000.00	Left
San Diegans Against Crime Sponsored by the San Diego County Deputy District Attorney's Association	\$12,500.00	Center
Defeat Dangerous Jim Desmond for Supervisor 2022, sponsored by Service Employees International Union Local 221	\$7,000.00	Left
Citizens for a Better East County	\$4,077.00	Right
Brian Bilbray and affiliated entities	\$2,686.00	Right
Reform Local Government PAC	\$1,800.00	Right
	<b>\$1,000.00</b>	5



Committee	Amount	Lean
San Diego FACT PAC-A committee to oppose Nathan		
Fletcher for Supervisor 2022	\$1,564.00	Right

Here are the aggregate calculations of spending based on these numbers and my attempt at categorizing the lean of the committee making the expenditure:

Lean	Total Amount	Percentage
Center	\$1,315,995.09	38.1%
Left	\$1,175,839.38	34.1%
Right	\$958,374.85	27.8%



### Party Breakdown by City

Following the 2022 General election, 9 of 18 City Councils have Democrat majorities, while 7 of 18 have Republican majorities.

Two City Councils don't have any clear majority. In one case (Carlsbad), that result is due to a vacancy. The other City Council, Imperial Beach, has two NPP members and two Democrat members.

Four cities currently have vacancies: Carlsbad, Chula Vista, Encinitas, and Escondido. All of those cities except Carlsbad have a ruling majority that should theoretically be able to come to consensus on an appointment.

City	Dem	GOP	NPP	Open	Majority
Carlsbad	2	2	0	1	None
Chula Vista	3	1	0	1	DEM
Coronado	2	3	0	0	GOP
Del Mar	4	1	0	0	DEM
El Cajon	0	5	0	0	GOP
Encinitas	2	0	1	1	DEM
Escondido	1	3	0	1	GOP
Imperial Beach	2	1	2	0	None
La Mesa	4	1	0	0	DEM
Lemon Grove	4	0	1	0	DEM
National City	4	0	1	0	DEM
Oceanside	2	3	0	0	GOP
Poway	0	5	0	0	GOP
San Diego	9	0	0	0	DEM
San Marcos	0	4	1	0	GOP
Santee	0	5	0	0	GOP
Solana Beach	5	0	0	0	DEM
Vista	3	2	0	0	DEM

Of the 94 City Council seats within the County, 51.1% are held by Democrats, 38.3% held by Republicans, 6.4% are held by NPP, and 4.3% are currently open.



# DISTRICT ANALYSIS



### San Diego County

### Assessor/Recorder/Clerk

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
1,925,056	41.51%	26.96%	31.53%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
54.19%	Newsom +11.56%	Padilla +15.14%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
JORDAN MARKS	452,353	51.51%	26,440	51.35%	57.59%	50.72%
BARBARA BRY	425,913	48.49%		48.65%	42.41%	49.28%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Jordan Marks	\$980,648.00	\$745,189.83
Barbara Bry	\$347,377.87	\$323,233.65

Independent Expenditures in Support	Barbara Bry	Jordan Marks
Justice San Diego sponsored by Alliance San Diego Mobilization Fund	\$20,170.87	
National Association of REALTORS Fund		\$221,230.20
Protect Our Quality of Life PAC		\$15,476.16
San Diegans Against Crime Sponsored by the San Diego County Deputy District Attorney's Association		\$2,500.00
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC		\$1,319.51
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$4,799.15	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$19,024.45
Grand Total	\$24,970.02	\$259,550.32

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Barbara Bry
San Diegans for Tax Fairness Opposing Barbara Bry for Assessor 2022	\$178,000.00
Grand Total	\$178,000.00



# San Diego County Sheriff

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
1,925,056	41.51%	26.96%	31.53%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
54.19%	Newsom +11.56%	Padilla +15.14%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
KELLY ANNE MARTINEZ	525,111	58.59%	154,007	58.21%	49.35%	60.47%
JOHN HEMMERLING	371,104	41.41%		41.79%	50.65%	39.53%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
John Hemmerling	\$135,217.28	\$127,494.45
Kelly Martinez	\$255,842.25	\$223,126.85

Independent Expenditures in Support	John Hemmerling	Kelly Martinez
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC		\$32,635.07
Protect Our Quality of Life PAC		\$21,686.08
San Diegans Against Crime Sponsored by the San Diego Cou Attorney's Association	unty Deputy District	\$2,500.00
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC		\$10,705.22
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)		\$3,443.33
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member \$4,108.27		
Grand Total	\$4,108.27	\$70,969.70



# San Diego County Board of Supervisors District 4

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
395,678	48.81%	19.98%	31.22%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
51.50 %	Newsom +32.52%	Padilla +35.93%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
NATHAN FLETCHER	118,114	64.64%	53,509	65.01%	47.33%	66.68%
AMY REICHERT	64,605	35.36%		34.99%	52.67%	33.32%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Nathan Fletcher	756,990.56	416,770.24
Amy Reichert	218,141.32	164,170.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Amy Reichert	Nathan Fletcher
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC		\$109,446.00
Protect Our Quality of Life PAC		\$12,039.00
San Diegans Against Crime Sponsored by the San Diego County Deputy District Attorney's Association		\$7,500.00
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC	\$1,369.52	
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)		\$100,882.82
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)	\$2,080.20	
Grand Total	\$3,449.72	\$229,867.82

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Nathan Fletcher
San Diego FACT PAC-A committee to oppose Nathan Fletcher for	\$1,564.00
Supervisor 2022	
Grand Total	\$1,564.00



# San Diego County Board of Supervisors District 5

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
55.78 %	Dahle +3.02%	Padilla +0.54%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
JIM DESMOND	110,529	60.11%	37,176	60.72%	68.95%	57.80%
TIFFANY BOYD-HODGSON	73,353	39.89%		39.28%	31.05%	42.20%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Jim Desmond	1,000,647.86	828,125.67
Tiffany Boyd-Hodgson	212,430.09	207,666.11

Independent Expenditures in Support	Jim Desmond	Tiffany Boyd-Hodgson
Affordable Housing Coalition	\$41,808.90	
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC	\$85,605.78	
Protect Our Quality of Life PAC	\$21,686.08	
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC	\$6,069.51	
The North County Leadership Council Supporting Jim Desmond for Supervisor 2022, sponsored by the Lincoln Club of San Diego County	\$140,506.50	
Vista Firefighters PAC		\$1,334.12
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)		\$1,344.43
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member	\$105,820.85	
Communication)		
Grand Total	\$401,497.62	\$2678.55



Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Jim Desmond	Tiffany Boyd-Hodgson
Community Leadership Coalition		\$10,000.00
Defeat Dangerous Jim Desmond for Supervisor 2022, sponsored by Service Employees International Union Local 221	\$7,000.00	
Protect Our Quality of Life PAC		\$13,000.00
The North County Leadership Council Supporting Jim Desmond for Supervisor 2022, sponsored by the Lincoln Club of San Diego County		\$161,828.50
Grand Total	\$7,000.00	\$184,828.50



### City of Carlsbad

### Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
80,776	37.64%	31.71%	30.65%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
69.40%	Newsom +7.12%	Padilla +11.05%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
KEITH BLACKBURN	33,445	68.26%	17,895	69.72%	72.46%	65.78%
MICHAEL CURTIN	15,550	31.74%		30.28%	27.54%	34.22%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Keith Blackburn	\$160,777.37	\$67,942.64
Mike Curtin	\$21,969.87	\$16,680.85

Independent Expenditures in Support	Keith Blackburn
Affordable Housing Coalition	\$10,187.40
Carlsbad Firefighters Legislative Action Grp (CFLAG) Sponsored by the Carlsbad Firefighters Assn. Local #3730	\$5,000.00
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)	\$1,605.66
Grand Total	\$16,793.06



### City of Carlsbad City Council – District 1

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
19,451	37.52%	31.35%	31.13%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)		
66.07%	Newsom +5.42%	Padilla +10.2%		

Candidate Name	Vote %	Early Vote %	E-Day %	Late %
MELANIE BURKHOLDER	39.04%	37.81%	48.75%	39.07%
SAM WARD	35.88%	37.40%	20.85%	36.24%
DEEDEE TREJO-ROWLETT	15.38%	14.10%	19.24%	16.25%
ANTHONY BONA	4.37%	4.82%	4.41%	3.89%
CORY GEIGERT	3.15%	3.41%	4.70%	2.67%
ALLEN J. MANZANO	2.18%	2.46%	2.06%	1.88%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Melanie Burkholder	\$41,683.89	\$40,961.75
Sam Ward	\$74,508.06	\$62,545.17
Deedee Trejo-Rowlett	\$6,483.00	\$3,469.52
Anthony Bona	\$0.00	\$0.00
Cory Geigert	\$0.00	\$0.00
Allen Manzano	\$0.00	\$0.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Sam Ward	Melanie Burkholder
Citizens for a Better East County		\$4,077.00
San Diego County Democratic Party	\$3,271.32	
(Member Communication)		
Republican Party of San Diego County		\$1,520.37
(Member Communication)		
Grand Total	\$3,271.32	\$5,597.37

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Melanie Burkholder
San Diego County Democratic Party	\$2,649.96
Grand Total	\$2,649.96



### City of Carlsbad City Council – District 3

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
20,894	37.79%	31.22%	30.99%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
70.66 %	Newsom +8.57%	Padilla +12.2%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
PRIYA BHAT-PATEL	7,133	55.03%	1,304	55.95%	39.47%	56.50%
RAY PEARSON	5,829	44.97%		44.05%	60.53%	43.50%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Priya Bhat-Patel	\$109,897.00	\$92,726.48
Ray Pearson	\$36,283.95	\$36,283.95

Independent Expenditures in Support	Priya Bhat-Patel	Ray Pearson
Affordable Housing Coalition	\$10,163.00	
Carlsbad Firefighters Legislative Action Grp (CFLAG)	\$18,554.03	
Sponsored by the Carlsbad Firefighters Assn. Local #3730		
Community Leadership Coalition		\$10,393.00
Reform Local Government PAC		\$1,800.00
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member	\$30,064.15	
Communication)		
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member		\$357.61
Communication)		
Grand Total	\$58,781.18	\$12,550.61



## City of Chula Vista

### Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
164,257	46.02%	22.19%	31.79%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
41.79%	Newsom +18.33%	Padilla +22.07%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
JOHN MC CANN	33,992	52.08%	2,712	53.91%	62.15%	48.46%
AMMAR CAMPA-NAJJAR	31,280	47.92%		46.09%	37.85%	51.54%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
John McCann	293,645.98	260,443.13
Ammar Campa-Najjar	229,672.23	289,544.49

Independent Expenditures in Support	Ammar Campa-Najjar	John McCann
Affordable Housing Coalition		\$10,899.00
Chula Vista Firefighter's Local 2180 PAC	\$79,661.45	
Chula Vista Police Officer's Association PAC		\$53,812.00
Justice San Diego sponsored by Alliance San Diego Mobilization Fund	\$3,924.57	
Real Working Families in Support of Ammar Campa- Najjar for Chula Vista Mayor 2022, Sponsored by Laborers' International Union of North America, Local 89	\$41,845.06	
San Diego Labor Coalition, Sponsored by Laborers' International Union of North America Local 89	\$6,523.05	
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$190,225.50	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member		\$43,281.88
Communication)		
Grand Total	\$322,179.63	\$107,992.88



Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Ammar Campa-Najjar	John McCann
Real Working Families in Support of Ammar Campa-		\$83,509.85
Najjar for Chula Vista Mayor 2022, Sponsored by		
Laborers' International Union of North America, Local		
89		
San Diego County Democratic Party		\$94,880.36
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC		\$500.00
The Community Leadership Coalition	\$108,111.02	
Grand Total	\$108,111.02	\$178,890.21



### City of Chula Vista City Attorney

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
164,257	46.02%	22.19%	31.79%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
SIMON SILVA	30,619	50.62%	756	51.93%	40.59%	51.11%
DAN SMITH	29,863	49.38%		48.07%	59.41%	48.89%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Simon Silva	49,429.17	44,694.20
Dan Smith	22,227.00	15,742.99

Independent Expenditures in Support	Simon Silva	Dan Smith
Committee on Ethics & Transparency		\$17,768.26
Fiscal Watchdog - Protecting Taxpayers		\$18,855.41
San Diego County Democratic Party	\$9,080.81	
(Member Communication)		
Republican Party of San Diego County		\$719.88
(Member Communication)		
Grand Total	\$9,080.81	\$37,343.55



### City of Chula Vista City Council – District 1

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
44,032	43.53%	26.16%	30.32%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
48.90 %	Newsom +11.86%	Padilla +15.37%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
CAROLINA CHAVEZ	10,275	53.52%	1,350	54.20%	40.76%	55.07%
MARCO CONTRERAS	8,925	46.48%		45.80%	59.24%	44.93%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Carolina Chavez	\$54,718.00	\$46,344.62
Marco Contreras	\$106,570.00	\$103,853.41

Independent Expenditures in Support	Carolina Chavez	Marco Contreras
Chula Vista Firefighter's Local 2180 PAC	\$14,735.44	
Chula Vista Police Officer's Association PAC	\$4,169.95	
The Community Leadership Coalition		\$5,444.00
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member	\$20,291.86	
Communication)		
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member		\$719.88
Communication)		
Grand Total	\$39,197.25	\$6,163.88



### City of Chula Vista City Council – District 2

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
39,522	47.72%	21.06%	31.23%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
43.03 %	Newsom +21.11%	Padilla +25.3%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
JOSE PRECIADO	7,888	50.42%	131	48.70%	38.68%	54.33%
STEVE STENBERG	7,757	49.58%		51.30%	61.32%	45.67%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Steve Stenberg	24,392.00	12,522.33
Jose Preciado	58,881.00	44,389.41

Independent Expenditures in Support	Jose Preciado	Steve Stenberg
Chula Vista Firefighter's Local 2180 PAC	\$14,215.01	
Chula Vista Police Officer's Association PAC		\$8,076.00
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member	\$20,437.65	
Communication)		
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member		\$719.88
Communication)		
Grand Total	\$34,652.66	\$13,468.88



### City of Coronado

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
11,169	31.05%	37.49%	31.46%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
68.50%	Dahle +6.22%	Meuser +3.4%

Candidate Name (Vote for 2)	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
JOHN DUNCAN	3,999	34.37%	576	32.92%	39.15%	36.21%
CARRIE ANNE DOWNEY	3,423	29.42%	359	29.79%	25.11%	29.51%
MARVIN HEINZE	3,064	26.33%	1,914	28.00%	21.56%	24.08%
PILIALOHA ESTALL	1,150	9.88%		9.29%	14.18%	10.20%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
John Duncan	\$27,488.45	\$18,726.75
Carrie Downey	\$8,662.00	\$5,797.98
Marvin Heinze	\$16,600.00	\$8,284.65
Pilialoha Estall	\$4,690.00	\$4,035.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	John Duncan
The Community Leadership Coalition	4,129.00
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)	\$672.15
Grand Total	\$4,801.15



### City of Del Mar City Council

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
3,251	42.73%	28.05%	29.22%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
73.07%	Newsom +17.57%	Padilla +21.66%

Candidate Name (Vote for 2)	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
TERRY GAASTERLAND	1,606	44.35%	568	45.06%	37.43%	44.17%
DWIGHT WORDEN	1,038	28.67%	61	29.07%	24.06%	28.66%
STEVE QUIRK	977	26.98%		25.87%	38.50%	27.17%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Terry Gaasterland	\$14,700.00	\$12,543.45
Dwight Worden	\$20,325.00	\$13,895.48
Steve Quirk	\$16,675.00	\$12,086.24

Independent Expenditures in Support	Dwight Worden	Terry Gaasterland
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$64.15	\$64.15
Grand Total	\$64.15	\$64.15



### City of El Cajon

### Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
50,959	34.26%	33.23%	32.50%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
44.04%	Dahle +12.1%	Meuser +8.43%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
BILL WELLS	14,649	70.75%	8,593	71.25%	79.27%	68.39%
ARNIE M. LEVINE	6,056	29.25%		28.75%	20.73%	31.61%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Bill Wells	\$89,654.23	\$58,065.35
Arnie Levine	\$2,629.60	\$4,565.40

Independent Expenditures in Support	Bill Wells	Arnie Levine
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)		\$178.29
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)	\$627.76	
Grand Total	\$627.76	\$178.29



### City of Encinitas

### Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
44,490	44.29%	24.75%	30.96%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
71.65%	Newsom +22.98%	Padilla +28.44%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
TONY KRANZ	13,369	47.08%	6,123	50.83%	29.05%	45.51%
CINDY CREMONA	7,246	25.52%	277	24.31%	30.24%	26.21%
JEFF MORRIS	6,969	24.54%	6,158	22.28%	36.20%	25.36%
MICHAEL "MYEKAH" BLOBE	811	2.86%		2.57%	4.52%	2.92%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Tony Kranz	\$29,533.00	\$22,169.00
Cindy Cremona	\$30,235.00	\$30,888.16
Jeff Morris	\$26,871.26	\$21,760.27
Michael Blobe	\$0.00	\$0.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Tony Kranz
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$64.15
Grand Total	\$64.15



# City of Encinitas City Council – District 3

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
10,918	45.22%	24.13%	30.66%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
72.03 %	Newsom +24.81%	Padilla +30.95%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
JOY LYNDES	3,646	51.42%	201	55.04%	34.77%	50.03%
JULIE THUNDER	3,445	48.58%		44.96%	65.23%	49.97%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Joy Lindes	\$41,498.08	\$35,967.51
Julie Thunder	\$33,039.57	\$33,039.57

Independent Expenditures in Support	Joy Lyndes	Julie Thunder
Concerned Citizens of Encinitas Committee		\$8,705.00
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$64.15	
Grand Total	\$64.15	\$8,705.00

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Julie Thunder	Joy Lyndes
Concerned Citizens of Encinitas Committee		\$15,800.00
Service Employees International Union Local		
221	\$15,000.00	
Grand Total	\$15,000.00	\$15,800.00



# City of Encinitas City Council – District 4

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
11,695	41.90%	28.06%	30.04%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
73.77 %	Newsom +16.47%	Padilla +22.14%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
BRUCE EHLERS	3,494	46.57%	946	46.04%	54.00%	45.92%
PAMELA "PAM" REDELA	2,548	33.96%	1,607	33.75%	22.00%	36.23%
DAN VAUGHN	941	12.54%	421	13.03%	11.09%	12.22%
STACIE DAVIS	520	6.93%		7.18%	12.91%	5.63%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Bruce Ehlers	\$29,007.45	\$15,854.67
Pamela Redela	\$11,537.00	\$8,264.00
Dan Vaughn	\$5,500.00	\$3,975.95
Stacie Davis	\$6,339.00	\$3,750.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Pamela Redela
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$64.15
Grand Total	\$64.15



# City of Escondido

#### Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
76,519	38.45%	30.17%	31.38%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
50.19%	Dahle +2.78%	Padilla +0.86%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
DANE M. WHITE	18,317	51.60%	1,134	49.91%	61.71%	51.57%
PAUL "MAC" MCNAMARA	17,183	48.40%		50.09%	38.29%	48.43%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Dane White	61,284.40	57,282.64
Paul McNamara	58,295.00	44,173.92

Independent Expenditures in Support	Paul McNamara	Dane White
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC		\$2,298.24
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$424.88	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$22,792.30
Grand Total	\$424.88	\$25,090.54

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Paul McNamara
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC	\$3,500
Grand Total	\$3,500



# City of Escondido City Council – District 1

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
14,526	43.98%	21.93%	34.09%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
36.37 %	Newsom +12.02%	Padilla +17.23%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
CONSUELO MARTINEZ	3,139	67.36%	1,618	68.14%	58.81%	68.35%
MIKE JOHNSON-PALOMARES	1,521	32.64%		31.86%	41.19%	31.65%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Consuela Martinez	30,070.74	25,420.12
Michael Johnson-Palomares	2,179.21	2,676.79

Independent Expenditures in Support	Consuela Martinez
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$3,078.80
Grand Total	\$3,078.80



# City of Escondido City Council – District 2

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
24,495	34.51%	35.53%	29.97%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
57.32 %	Dahle +10.73%	Meuser +7.71%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
JOE GARCIA	6,426	51.02%	257	51.03%	59.83%	49.58%
JEFF GRIFFITH	6,169	48.98%		48.97%	40.17%	50.42%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Joe Garcia	32,295.00	27,812.69
Jeff Griffith	17,410.00	22,489.83

Independent Expenditures in Support	Jeff Griffith	Joe Garcia
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC		\$2,251.89
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$424.88	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$770.30
Grand Total	\$424.88	\$3,022.19



# City of Imperial Beach Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
13,893	39.93%	25.39%	34.68%

Turnout Governor		US Senate (Full)
43.98%	Newsom +4.36%	Padilla +8.56%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
PALOMA AGUIRRE	2,688	45.38%	347	44.09%	33.21%	49.37%
SHIRLEY NAKAWATASE	2,341	39.52%	1,546	40.45%	48.58%	36.60%
JOHN "JACK" FISHER	795	13.42%	696	13.82%	16.32%	12.37%
VANCE E. LOCKE	99	1.67%		1.64%	1.90%	1.65%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Paloma Aguirre	\$109,875.22	\$72,291.23
Shirley Nakawatase	\$54,507.00	\$40,676.55
Jack Fisher	\$7,158.39	\$6,956.14
Vance Locke	\$0.00	\$0.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Paloma Aguirre	Shirley Nakawatase
California Working Families Party	\$22,450.00	
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC		\$1,917.00
Justice San Diego sponsored by Alliance San Diego Mobilization Fund	\$3,924.57	
San Diego Works: Sponsored by San Diego-Imperial Counties Labor Council AFL-CIO	\$28,508.04	
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$24,282.00	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$596.43
Grand Total	\$79,164.61	\$2,513.43



### City of Imperial Beach City Council – District 1

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
3,217	41.50%	21.42%	37.08%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
34.22 %	Newsom +9.62%	Padilla +13.8%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
CAROL SEABURY	548	53.41%	70	53.30%	58.16%	52.51%
JEN CRUMLEY	478	46.59%		46.70%	41.84%	47.49%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Carol Seabury	\$6,955.00	\$4,515.53
Jen Crumley	\$24,150.17	\$300.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Jen Crumley	Carol Seabury
Brian Bilbray and affiliated entities		\$2,686.00
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC		\$1,917.00
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member	\$5,610.29	
Communication)	Ψ3,010.27	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member		\$596.43
Communication)		\$370.43
Grand Total	\$5,610.29	\$5,199.43



# City of Imperial Beach City Council – District 3

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
3,747	37.71%	29.78%	32.51%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
54.79 %	Dahle +2.5%	Padilla +1.59%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
MITCHELL "MITCH" MCKAY	1,127	57.88%	307	55.84%	79.05%	56.52%
ANNA WEBB	820	42.12%		44.16%	20.95%	43.48%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Mitch McKay	\$3,745.00	\$2,654.55
Anna Webb	\$21,634.98	\$15,364.41

Independent Expenditures in Support	Anna Webb	Mitch McKay
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC		\$1,917.00
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$1,765.21	
Grand Total	\$1,765.21	\$1,917.00



# City of La Mesa

#### Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
37,848	44.91%	24.97%	30.12%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
57.95%	Newsom +19.09%	Padilla +23.41%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
MARK ARAPOSTATHIS	11,386	55.88%	2,397	55.06%	43.27%	58.53%
KRISTINE C. ALESSIO	8,989	44.12%		44.94%	56.73%	41.47%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Mark Arapostathis	\$12,349.00	\$35.25
Kristine Alessio	\$38,199.16	\$33,609.98

Independent Expenditures in Support	Mark Arapostathis	Kristine Alessio
La Mesa Police Officers Association PAC		\$5,100.00
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC		\$1,751.90
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member	\$1,322.69	
Communication)		
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member		
Communication)		\$1,462.75
Grand Total	\$1,322.69	\$8,314.65

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Mark Arapostathis
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC	\$4,250.00
Grand Total	\$4,250.00



# City of La Mesa City Council

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
37,848	44.91%	24.97%	30.12%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
57.95%	Newsom +19.09%	Padilla +23.41%

Candidate Name (Vote for 2)	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
PATRICIA N. DILLARD	8,600	23.92%	186	24.42%	16.88%	24.45%
LAURA LOTHIAN	8,414	23.40%	11	24.69%	27.53%	21.43%
MEJGAN AFSHAN	8,403	23.37%	1,805	21.55%	17.70%	26.12%
TONY ORLANDO	6,598	18.35%	2,660	18.33%	26.79%	17.11%
KATHLEEN BRAND	3,938	10.95%		11.00%	11.09%	10.89%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Patricia Dillard	\$36,301.11	\$18,877.51
Laura Lothian	\$42,273.85	\$52,033.46
Mejgan Afshan	\$21,524.45	\$14,319.38
Tony Orlando	\$24,279.42	\$22,020.08
Kathleen Brand	\$8,717.31	\$10,488.45

Independent Expenditures in Support	Lothian	Dillard	Afshan	Orlando
La Mesa Police Officers Association PAC	\$5,100.00	\$5,100.00		
San Diego County Gun Owners PAC	\$1,751.89			\$1,751.88
San Diego Labor Coalition, Sponsored				
by Laborers' International Union of				
North America Local 89		\$39,620.17		
San Diego County Democratic Party				
(Member Communication)		\$1,322.69	\$1,322.69	
Republican Party of San Diego County				
(Member Communication)	\$1,462.75			\$1,462.75
Grand Total	\$8,314.64	\$46,042.86	\$1,322.69	\$3,214.63

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Mejgan Afshan
San Diegans Against Hate PAC	\$24,718.09
Grand Total	\$24,718.09



# City of Lemon Grove City Council

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
15,935	46.39%	21.31%	32.30%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
44.60%	Newsom +18.92%	Padilla +22.37%

·	<u> </u>				*	
Candidate Name (Vote for 2)	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
ALYSSON SNOW	2,858	25.69%	22	26.09%	20.17%	26.33%
JENNIFER L. MENDOZA	2,836	25.49%	927	28.22%	21.41%	23.64%
STEPHANIE KLEIN	1,909	17.16%	128	16.40%	18.92%	17.56%
JESSICA "JESSYKA" HEREDIA	1,781	16.01%	40	14.10%	20.69%	16.96%
BLANCA LOPEZ BROWN	1,741	15.65%		15.19%	18.81%	15.50%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Alysson Snow	\$16,200.64	\$12,144.99
Jennifer Mendoza	\$12,137.51	\$12,038.38
Stephanie Klein	\$9,717.86	\$6,748.68
Jessica Heredia	\$10,270.00	\$5,054.58
Blanca Lopez Brown	\$13,065.00	\$11,008.35

Independent Expenditures in Support	Jennifer Mendoza
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$1,511.48
Grand Total	\$1,511.48



# City of National City Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
27,427	49.14%	17.13%	33.73%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
34.81%	Newsom +33.65%	Padilla +36.36%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
RON MORRISON	3,383	36.78%	68	38.50%	41.11%	33.72%
JOSE RODRIGUEZ	3,315	36.04%	816	31.33%	37.37%	41.39%
ALEJANDRA SOTELO-SOLIS	2,499	27.17%		30.18%	21.52%	24.89%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Ron Morrison	\$30,380.00	\$56,237.00
Jose Rodriguez	\$39,186.27	\$60,515.62
Alejandra Sotelo-Solis	\$28,841.00	\$25,580.97

Independent Expenditures in Support	Jose Rodriguez
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$13,546.45
Grand Total	\$13,546.45

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Ron Morrison
Concerned National City Residents Against Ron Morrison for Mayor 2022	\$22,927.65
Grand Total	\$22,927.65



# City of National City City Council – District 3

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
7,477	45.53%	21.39%	33.09%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
37.95 %	Newsom +28.24%	Padilla +28.57%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
DITAS YAMANE	1,507	58.48%	437	62.26%	48.68%	54.46%
MARISSA ACIERTO	1,070	41.52%		37.74%	51.32%	45.54%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Ditas Yamane	\$40,255.75	\$38,885.50
Marissa Acierto	\$2,652.48	\$1,694.97

Independent Expenditures in Support	Ditas Yamane
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$4,419.06
Grand Total	\$4,419.06



# City of Oceanside City Council – District 1

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
23,797	40.87%	27.10%	32.04%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
55.97 %	Newsom +11.53%	Padilla +15.28%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
ERIC JOYCE	4,780	40.44%	775	40.77%	24.65%	43.37%
KORI JENSEN	4,005	33.88%	1,831	33.56%	35.20%	33.96%
DARIN SELNICK	2,174	18.39%	1,742	18.84%	28.66%	15.76%
ALVIN L. MCGEE	432	3.65%	2	3.67%	6.07%	3.14%
DAVID TURGEON	430	3.64%		3.17%	5.42%	3.78%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Eric Joyce	\$67,998.11	\$40,110.87
Kori Jensen	\$36,713.00	\$32,182.35
Darin Selnick	\$108,777.55	\$97,048.41
Alvin McGee	\$0.00	\$0.00
David Turgeon	\$0.00	\$0.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Eric Joyce	Kori Jensen
Affordable Housing Coalition		\$5,721.9
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$163.32	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member		\$442.79
Communication)		
Grand Total	\$163.32	\$6,164.69



# City of Oceanside City Council – District 2

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
24,764	38.24%	30.20%	31.56%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
53.26 %	Newsom +2.08%	Padilla +5.06%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
RICHARD ROBINSON	6,316	53.46%	817	53.58%	62.50%	51.43%
DANIEL DOMINGUEZ	5,499	46.54%		46.42%	37.50%	48.57%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Richard Robinson	\$34,487.45	\$28,742.07
Daniel Dominguez	\$38,897.00	\$33,665.27

Independent Expenditures in Support	Daniel Dominguez	Rick Robinson
Affordable Housing Coalition		\$10,058
Oceanside Firefighters Association PAC		\$40,378.45
Oceanside Police Officers' Association		\$20,947.39
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member	\$163.32	
Communication)		
Republican Party of San Diego County		\$18.12
(Member Communication)		
Grand Total	\$163.32	\$71,401.96



# City of Poway

### Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
32,831	32.84%	35.82%	31.34%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
64.11%	Dahle +6.49%	Meuser +2.56%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
STEVE VAUS	10,822	55.65%	4,639	56.62%	63.76%	53.76%
DELTA ESPARZA	6,183	31.80%	4,572	31.11%	18.90%	33.95%
YURI BOHLEN	1,611	8.28%	1,051	7.82%	10.08%	8.56%
EMEKA IBEKWE	560	2.88%	291	2.92%	5.33%	2.56%
BHAVANA KANSAL	269	1.38%		1.53%	1.94%	1.17%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Steve Vaus	\$40,870.00	\$22,152.96
Delta Esparza	\$8,865.00	\$6,141.50
Yuri Bohlen	\$4,919.00	\$4,884.00
Emeka Ibekwe	\$0.00	\$0.00
Bhavana Kansal	\$0.00	\$0.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Delta Esparza	Steve Vaus
Deputy Sheriffs Association of San Diego		\$1,738.67
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$933.81	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$2,670.49
Grand Total	\$933.81	\$4,409.16



# City of Poway City Council – District 1

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
7,846	34.11%	34.51%	31.38%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
63.57 %	Dahle +3%	Padilla +1.44%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
BRIAN PEPIN	2,520	54.39%	407	55.76%	72.34%	51.11%
HIRAM SOTO	2,113	45.61%		44.24%	27.66%	48.89%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Brian Pepin	\$69,039.00	\$51,654.36
Hiram Soto	\$17,247.00	\$12,236.85

Independent Expenditures in Support	Hiram Soto	Brian Pepin
Justice San Diego sponsored by Alliance San Diego Mobilization Fund	\$2,615.22	
Deputy Sheriffs Association of San Diego		\$1,738.67
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$492.70	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$837.27
Grand Total	\$2,615.22	\$2,575.94

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Hiram Soto
San Diego Police Officers Association	\$19,575.00
Grand Total	\$19,575.00



# City of Poway City Council – District 3

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
8,351	33.18%	36.64%	30.18%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
65.28 %	Dahle +9.17%	Meuser +4.5%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
PETER DE HOFF	2,143	44.14%	380	44.24%	48.99%	43.36%
KEVIN JUZA	1,763	36.31%	814	37.17%	26.85%	36.67%
TONY RUSSO	949	19.55%		18.59%	24.16%	19.97%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Peter DeHoff	\$5,425.00	\$3,698.97
Kevin Juza	\$12,175.00	\$8,709.00
Tony Russo	\$7,005.00	\$5,470.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Kevin Juza	Peter DeHoff
Community Voices		\$8,218.29
Deputy Sheriffs Association of San Diego		\$1,738.66
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$492.70	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$837.27
Grand Total	\$492.70	\$10,794.22



Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
94,502	43.58%	24.33%	32.10%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
62.08 %	Newsom +21.91%	Padilla +26.09%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
JENNIFER CAMPBELL	28,379	56.49%	6,525	56.52%	46.51%	57.90%
LINDA LUKACS	21,854	43.51%		43.48%	53.49%	42.10%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Jennifer Campbell	\$340,128.54	\$342,210.85
Linda Lukacs	\$57,169.14	\$38,236.84

Independent Expenditures in Support	Linda Lukacs	Jennifer Campbell
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)		\$108,911.44
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)	\$485.67	
Grand Total	\$485.67	\$108,911.44

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Linda Lukacs
San Diego County Democratic Party	\$16,238.00
Grand Total	\$16,238.00



Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
83,228	49.96%	16.77%	33.27%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
35.39 %	Newsom +35.76%	Padilla +38.6%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
MONICA MONTGOMERY STEPPE	17,878	68.79%	9,766	67.86%	57.93%	71.55%
GLORIA EVANGELISTA	8,112	31.21%		32.14%	42.07%	28.45%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Monica Montgomery Steppe	\$200,221.78	\$187,223.08
Gloria Evangelista	\$0.00	\$0.00

Independent Expenditures in Support	Monica Montgomery Steppe
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$11,090.10
Grand Total	\$11,090.10



Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
77,809	43.87%	22.94%	33.19%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
55.53 %	Newsom +28.49%	Padilla +30.72%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
KENT LEE	22,040	60.52%	7,660	56.46%	61.07%	64.21%
TOMMY HOUGH	14,380	39.48%		43.54%	38.93%	35.79%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Kent Lee	\$348,298.31	\$286,563.47
Tommy Hough	\$184,026.13	\$146,333.88

Independent Expenditures in Support	Kent Lee
Community Voices San Diego	\$39,310.32
New San Diego	\$104,045.74
San Diego Police Officers Association Political Action Committee	\$16,443.68
San Diego Regional Chamber of Commerce Political Action	
Committee	\$52,670.94
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$44,469.88
Grand Total	\$256,940.56

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Tommy Hough
Community Voices San Diego	\$37,753.12
Grand Total	\$37,753.12



Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
79,633	50.95%	15.60%	33.45%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
29.80 %	Newsom +33.01%	Padilla +36.16%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
VIVIAN MORENO	13,194	63.30%	5,543	62.93%	55.18%	65.34%
ANTONIO MARTINEZ	7,651	36.70%		37.07%	44.82%	34.66%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Vivian Moreno	\$267,656.00	\$145,684.63
Antonio Martinez	\$75,728.00	\$37,690.56

Independent Expenditures in Support	Vivian Moreno
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$45,407.74
Grand Total	\$45,407.74



# City of San Marcos

#### Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
52,030	38.84%	30.00%	31.16%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
56.25%	Newsom +3.94%	Padilla +7.71%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
REBECCA D. JONES	17,644	64.20%	7,804	64.98%	74.52%	61.54%
RANDY WALTON	9,840	35.80%		35.02%	25.48%	38.46%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/30)	Total Spent (Thru 10/30)
Rebecca Jones	103,204.54	75,757.37
Randy Walton	66,463.46	50,603.21

Independent Expenditures in Support	Randy Walton	Rebecca Jones
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC		\$20,440.41
Community Leadership Coalition		\$13,960.00
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$278.43	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$819.55
Grand Total	\$278.43	\$35,219.96



### City of San Marcos City Council – District 2

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other	
14,603	37.66%	30.72%	31.62%	

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
63.81 %	Newsom +6.89%	Padilla +11.26%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
MIKE SANNELLA	3,652	44.81%	698	43.52%	55.65%	44.32%
JAY PETREK	2,954	36.25%	2,108	39.58%	16.13%	36.20%
LIONEL A. SAULSBERRY	846	10.38%	148	9.06%	14.35%	11.06%
AMBREEN AHMED	698	8.56%		7.84%	13.87%	8.42%

Independent Expenditures in Support	Jay Petrek	Mike Sannella
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC		\$5,143
Affordable Housing Coalition		\$1,903
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$1,915.65	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$839.19
Grand Total	\$1,915.65	\$7,885.19



# City of Solana Beach City Council – District 4

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
2,597	38.70%	30.69%	30.61%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
77.08 %	Newsom +12.71%	Padilla +14.71%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
KRISTI BECKER	869	69.97%	496	73.20%	64.58%	67.80%
KRISTIN BRINNER	373	30.03%		26.80%	35.42%	32.20%

	Total Raised (Thru 10/22)	Total Spent (Thru 10/22)
Kristi Becker	\$15,950.40	\$12,389.00
Kristin Brinner	\$16,150.07	\$12,215.34

Independent Expenditures in Support	Kristi Becker
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$64.15
Grand Total	\$64.15



# City of Vista

### Mayor

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
50,957	39.83%	27.93%	32.24%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
53.04%	Newsom +5.46%	Padilla +9.51%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
JOHN FRANKLIN	13,031	51.90%	955	52.69%	62.75%	48.92%
CIPRIANO VARGAS	12,076	48.10%		47.31%	37.25%	51.08%

Independent Expenditures in Support	Cipriano Vargas	John Franklin
Affordable Housing Coalition		\$4,013.00
Deputy Sheriffs' Association of San Diego County PAC		\$13,495.00
Justice San Diego Sponsored by Alliance San Diego Mobilization Fund	\$7,094.14	
Protect Our Quality of Life PAC		\$8,026.00
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)	\$100,362.82	
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)		\$16,442.79
Grand Total	\$7,094.14	\$41,976.79

Independent Expenditures in Opposition	Cipriano Vargas
Community Leadership Coalition	\$7,246.00
Grand Total	\$7,246.00



### City of Vista City Council – District 4

Total Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
15,444	37.65%	31.48%	30.87%

Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
61.92 %	Newsom +4.06%	Padilla +7.04%

Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
DAN O'DONNELL	4,303	50.17%	30	52.60%	34.76%	50.29%
ARMEN KURDIAN	4,273	49.83%		47.40%	65.24%	49.71%

Independent Expenditures in Support	Armen Kurdian	Dan O'Donnell
Community Leadership Coalition	\$2,000.00	
Vista Firefighter's PAC		\$23,146.09
San Diego County Democratic Party (Member Communication)		\$163.32
Republican Party of San Diego County (Member Communication)	\$442.79	
Grand Total	\$2,442.79	\$23,309.41



### **Ballot Measures**

Measure		Total %	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
COUNTY - MEASURE A - CANNABIS BUSINESS TAX	YES	57.45%	59.04%	46.77%	57.52%
COUNTY - MEASURE A - CANNABIS BUSINESS TAX	NO	42.55%	40.96%	53.23%	42.48%
SAN DIEGO - MEASURE B - SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT	YES	50.48%	49.38%	50.58%	51.54%
SAN DIEGO - MEASURE B - SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT	NO	49.52%	50.62%	49.42%	48.46%
SAN DIEGO - MEASURE C - 30-FOOT HEIGHT LIMIT	YES	51.14%	50.65%	46.46%	52.24%
SAN DIEGO - MEASURE C – 30-FOOT HEIGHT LIMIT	NO	48.86%	49.35%	53.54%	47.76%
SAN DIEGO - MEASURE D - CONTRACTING UPDATES	YES	57.77%	57.63%	50.85%	58.82%
SAN DIEGO - MEASURE D - CONTRACTING UPDATES	NO	42.23%	42.37%	49.15%	41.18%
ESCONDIDO - MEASURE E – 3/4 CENT SALES TAX	NO	50.61%	48.96%	54.29%	51.65%
ESCONDIDO - MEASURE E – 3/4 CENT SALES TAX	YES	49.39%	51.04%	45.71%	48.35%
ESCONDIDO - MEASURE F – TERM LIMITS	YES	82.67%	82.97%	78.87%	83.04%
ESCONDIDO - MEASURE F – TERM LIMITS	NO	17.33%	17.03%	21.13%	16.96%
ESCONDIDO - MEASURE G - REDUCE TREASURER COMP	YES	83.14%	83.09%	79.07%	83.91%
ESCONDIDO - MEASURE G - REDUCE TREASURER COMP	NO	16.86%	16.91%	20.93%	16.09%
SAN DIEGO - MEASURE H – AMEND ARTICLE V, SEC. 55	YES	68.67%	66.79%	64.82%	71.04%
SAN DIEGO - MEASURE H – AMEND ARTICLE V, SEC. 55	NO	31.33%	33.21%	35.18%	28.96%
CARLSBAD - MEASURE J - MONROE ST. POOL RENOVATION	YES	51.24%	51.06%	41.07%	53.11%
CARLSBAD - MEASURE J - MONROE ST. POOL RENOVATION	NO	48.76%	48.94%	58.93%	46.89%
CHULA VISTA - MEASURE K - MODIFY CHARTER	YES	63.57%	64.84%	53.18%	64.17%
CHULA VISTA - MEASURE K - MODIFY CHARTER	NO	36.43%	35.16%	46.82%	35.83%
ENCINITAS - MEASURE L – CANNABIS BUSINESS TAX	YES	65.11%	67.55%	52.52%	64.29%
ENCINITAS - MEASURE L – CANNABIS BUSINESS TAX	NO	34.89%	32.45%	47.48%	35.71%
NATIONAL - MEASURE M – APPOINT CLERK	YES	55.01%	56.12%	51.86%	54.45%
NATIONAL - MEASURE M – APPOINT CLERK	NO	44.99%	43.88%	48.14%	45.55%
NATIONAL - MEASURE N - APPOINT TREASURER	YES	52.56%	54.17%	50.12%	51.23%
NATIONAL - MEASURE N - APPOINT TREASURER	NO	47.44%	45.83%	49.88%	48.77%
EL CAJON - MEASURE P - ADOPT ONE-CENT SALES TAX	NO	60.67%	58.00%	67.34%	62.39%
EL CAJON - MEASURE P - ADOPT ONE-CENT SALES TAX	YES	39.33%	42.00%	32.66%	37.61%
LEMON GROVE ELEM SCHL - MEASURE Q - BOND (REQ. 55 Percent)	YES	69.38%	68.80%	60.66%	71.41%
LEMON GROVE ELEM SCHL - MEASURE Q - BOND (REQ. 55 Percent)	NO	30.62%	31.20%	39.34%	28.59%
IMPERIAL BEACH - MEASURE R - QUALITY OF LIFE MEASURE	YES	67.36%	70.56%	55.06%	66.40%
IMPERIAL BEACH - MEASURE R - QUALITY OF LIFE MEASURE	NO	32.64%	29.44%	44.94%	33.60%
SOLANA BEACH - MEASURE S – ESTABLISHING A 1 CENT SALES TAX	YES	66.70%	66.92%	54.08%	68.40%
SOLANA BEACH - MEASURE S – ESTABLISHING A 1 CENT SALES TAX	NO	33.30%	33.08%	45.92%	31.60%
LOWER SWEETWATER FIRE PROT MEASURE T – INCREASE BD MEMBERS	YES	63.90%	60.76%	62.50%	67.83%
LOWER SWEETWATER FIRE PROT MEASURE T – INCREASE BD MEMBERS	NO	36.10%	39.24%	37.50%	32.17%
SAN DIEGO UNIFIED SCHL MEASURE U - BOND (REQ. 55 Percent)	YES	65.33%	62.59%	62.44%	68.32%
SAN DIEGO UNIFIED SCHL MEASURE U - BOND (REQ. 55 Percent)	NO	34.67%	37.41%	37.56%	31.68%



# City of San Diego - Ballot Measure Fundraising

Note: Figures for funds raised after 10/22 were drawn from Form 497s, which are filed within 24-hours following a contribution of more than \$1,000.

Committee	Total Spent Through 10/22	Total Raised Through 10/22	Total Raised After 10/22	Estimated Total Raised
Affordable Homes for San Diego lead by Chris Cate - Yes on Measure C	\$314,899.36	\$480,263.59	\$195,000.00	\$675,263.59
Opportunity for All San Diego Ballot Measure Committee By Sean Elo- Rivera, Yes on B and C	\$198,808.89	\$294,981.15	\$38,285.20	\$333,266.35
San Diegans Against Discrimination, Opposing Measure D	\$1,349,970.89	\$1,442,700.00	\$105,500.00	\$1,548,200.00
Yes on D - Safeguard San Diego Infrastructure	\$1,842,743.79	\$1,970,320.00	\$1,022,500.00	\$2,992,820.00



# Appendix A – Vote Breakdown

Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
ALDINE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT							
ALPINE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS	BARON T. "BARRY"						
WEIGHER, BOARD OF BIRECTORS	WILLIS	4 / 4 /	22.040/	4.070	24.400/	22 / 00/	22.000/
ALPINE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT	BILL F. PASKLE	4,616	33.84%	1,973	34.12%	32.60%	33.80%
MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS	DILLT. TASKLE	2,916	21.11%	17	22.21%	18.99%	20.42%
ALPINE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT	CHASE	2,710	21.11/0	17	22.2170	10.7770	20.4270
MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS	CROMWELL	2,835	21.00%	894	19.73%	21.76%	22.11%
ALPINE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT	THOMAS A.	,					
MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS	GIRARD	2,032	15.23%	991	14.98%	15.95%	15.33%
ALPINE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT	GARETT W.						
MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS	HOSTETLER	1,179	8.83%		8.95%	10.70%	8.34%
ALPINE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT	AL GUERRA						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER		4,046	25.80%	314	26.28%	24.54%	25.55%
ALPINE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT	GLENN A.						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	DICKIE	3,766	24.02%	220	24.36%	22.58%	23.94%
ALPINE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	ERIC WRAY						
	EDUCA	3,576	22.77%	917	23.61%	21.22%	22.23%
ALPINE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	ERIKA SIMMONS				4 / 400/	04.000/	
ALPINE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT	DARLENE	2,707	17.58%	1,370	16.40%	21.02%	18.13%
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	COSSIO	1 501	0.000/		0.250/	10 / 40/	10 150/
ASSESSOR/RECORDER/COUNTY CLERK	JORDAN	1,521	9.82%		9.35%	10.64%	10.15%
ASSESSOIVILEGINDEIV GOOTITT CLERK	MARKS	402,441	51.51%	26,440	51.35%	57.59%	50.72%
ASSESSOR/RECORDER/COUNTY CLERK	BARBARA BRY	389,561	48.49%	20,440	48.65%	42.41%	49.28%
ATTORNEY GENERAL	ROB BONTA	518,991	55.57%	112,271	55.69%	39.37%	58.04%
ATTORNEY GENERAL	NATHAN	010,771	00.0770	12,21	00.0770	07.0770	20.0170
	HOCHMAN	386,774	44.43%		44.31%	60.63%	41.96%
BONSALL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	MICHAEL	,					
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	GADDIS						
TRUSTEE AREA - B		1,058	73.67%	759	71.28%	79.49%	75.28%
BONSALL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	RICHARD H.						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	BRUCK						
TRUSTEE AREA - B		386	26.33%		28.72%	20.51%	24.72%
BONSALL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	ROGER						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA - D	MERCHAT						
	DETL	896	53.35%	342	55.88%	43.90%	51.44%
BONSALL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	BETH KLOPFENSTEIN						
TRUSTEE AREA - D	RECTTENSTEIN	E 4 4	24.400/	400	20 450/	47.070/	24 7701
		544	34.40%	400	32.45%	47.97%	34.77%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
BONSALL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	MARK JONES						
TRUSTEE AREA - D		207	12.24%		11.66%	8.13%	13.79%
CAJON VALLEY UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	ANTHONY CARNEVALE						
	TAMARA	5,726	62.10%	2,658	58.37%	75.93%	62.59%
CAJON VALLEY UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	TAMARA L. OTERO	3,804	37.90%		41.63%	24.07%	37.41%
CANEBRAKE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF	DARYL R. HOLMES	0,001	0717070		11.00%	21.0770	07.1170
DIRECTORS		8	29.41%	1	26.67%	50.00%	#DIV/0!
CANEBRAKE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS	GUNNAR RAMSTRUM	8	26.47%	0	26.67%	25.00%	#DIV/0!
CANEBRAKE COUNTY WATER	ELLYN HAE		_3. 17 70		25.07 70	23.0070	
DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS		8	26.47%	3	26.67%	25.00%	#DIV/0!
CANEBRAKE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF	JERRY BUCHEIT	,	47.750/		20.000/	0.000/	"D"\(/0)
DIRECTORS  CARLSBAD UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	MICHELE	6	17.65%		20.00%	0.00%	#DIV/0!
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	TSUTAGAWA WARD	2,887	56.95%	759	58.03%	38.30%	58.63%
CARLSBAD UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	SHARON MCKEEMAN	0.004	40.050/		44.070/	(4.700)	44.070/
CARLSBAD UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	GRETCHEN	2,024	43.05%		41.97%	61.70%	41.37%
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	VURBEFF	3,279	52.05%	286	52.76%	67.58%	48.85%
CARLSBAD UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	JENNIFER FORNAL	0,217	32.0370	200	32.7070	67.3676	10.0370
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4		3,177	47.95%		47.24%	32.42%	51.15%
CARLSBAD UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	KATHY RALLINGS						
	20077	2,906	55.59%	627	58.80%	36.54%	55.09%
CARLSBAD UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	SCOTT DAVISON						
	EDANIO(CCC	2,128	44.41%		41.20%	63.46%	44.91%
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 1	FRANCISCO TAMAYO	40,253	62.21%	17,201	62.93%	49.24%	63.83%
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL	JESSE VIGIL	.5,255	32.2170	,201	32.7070	. , 1 / 0	55.5576
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 1		22,831	37.79%		37.07%	50.76%	36.17%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 3	DELIA DOMINGUEZ CERVANTES	24,472	39.62%	1,908	38.81%	42.59%	39.91%
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 3	LESLIE RAY BUNKER	23,970	36.89%	12,705	37.49%	23.78%	38.65%
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 3	JAQUELINE GONZALEZ	11,133	18.65%	9,630	18.32%	26.08%	17.65%
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 3	ERIC DOUGLAS	2,810	4.84%	.,,	5.38%	7.55%	3.79%
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 5	CESAR FERNANDEZ	26,911	41.87%	7,992	41.74%	30.20%	44.10%
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 5	KEREN DOMINGUEZ	18,224	30.35%	8,328	30.35%	37.90%	29.00%
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 5	ARMANDO FARIAS	11,247	18.35%	6,185	17.26%	21.11%	18.94%
CHULA VISTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 5	JOHN H. BORJA	5,781	9.43%		10.66%	10.78%	7.96%
CITY OF CARLSBAD CITY CLERK	SHERRY FREISINGER	32,283	100.00%		100.00%	100.00%	100.00%
CITY OF CARLSBAD MAYOR  CITY OF CARLSBAD MAYOR	KEITH BLACKBURN MICHAEL	30,009	68.26%	17,895	69.72%	72.46%	65.78%
CITY OF CARLSBAD MEMBER, CITY	CURTIN MELANIE	14,258	31.74%		30.28%	27.54%	34.22%
COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF CARLSBAD MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	BURKHOLDER SAM WARD	3,904	39.02%	357	37.81%	48.75%	39.03%
CITY OF CARLSBAD MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	DEEDEE TREJO- ROWLETT	3,843	35.87%	2,324	37.40%	20.85%	36.23%
CITY OF CARLSBAD MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	ANTHONY BONA	1,566 447	15.37% 4.37%	1,247	14.10% 4.82%	19.24% 4.41%	3.88%
CITY OF CARLSBAD MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	CORY GEIGERT	317	3.19%	116	3.41%	4.70%	2.77%
CITY OF CARLSBAD MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF CARLSBAD MEMBER, CITY	ALLEN J. MANZANO PRIYA BHAT-	222	2.17%		2.46%	2.06%	1.87%
COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	PATEL	6,665	55.03%	1,304	55.95%	39.47%	56.50%



CITY OF CARLSBAD MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	CITY OF CARLSBAD MEMBER, CITY							
CITY OF CARLSBAD TREASURER			5.045	44.97%		44.05%	60.53%	43.50%
CITY OF CARLSBAD TREASURER   LANCE SCHULTE   14,075   35,54%   33,82%   35,16%   37,81%   37,81%   37,91%   3	CITY OF CARLSBAD TREASURER	CRAIG J.	,					
SCHULTE		LINDHOLM	25,350	64.46%	12,577	66.18%	64.84%	62.19%
CITY OF CHULA VISTA CITY ATTORNEY   SIMON SILVA   28,119   50.62%   75.6   51.93%   40.59%   51.11%   62.014	CITY OF CARLSBAD TREASURER							
CITY OF CHULA VISTA MAYOR			14,075	35.54%		33.82%	35.16%	37.81%
CITY OF CHULA VISTA MAYOR			28,119	50.62%	756	51.93%	40.59%	
CANN   29,756   52.08%   2,712   53.91%   62.15%   48.46%			26,061	49.38%		48.07%	59.41%	48.89%
CAMPA-NAJJAR   28,739   47,92%   46.09%   37.85%   51.54%	CITY OF CHULA VISTA MAYOR		29,756	52.08%	2,712	53.91%	62.15%	48.46%
NAJJAR   28,739   47,92%   46,09%   37,85%   51,54%	CITY OF CHULA VISTA MAYOR							
CITY OF CHULA VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CAROLINA CHAVEZ 9,525 53.52% 1,350 54.20% 40.76% 55.07% 61.00 1 57.00 1 55.00% 61.00 1 65.00		_						
COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1         CHAVEZ         9,525         3.5.2%         1,350         54.20%         40.76%         55.07%           CITY OF CHULA VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1         MARCO CONTRERAS         7,791         46.48%         45.80%         59.24%         44.93%           CITY OF CHULA VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2         JOSE PRECIADO PRECIADO PRECIADO         7,227         50.42%         131         48.70%         38.68%         54.33%           CITY OF CHULA VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2         STENBERG         6,687         49.58%         51.30%         61.32%         45.67%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         JOHN DUNCAN         3,565         34.37%         576         32.92%         39.15%         36.21%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         CARRIE ANNE DOWNEY         3,133         29.42%         359         29.79%         25.11%         29.51%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         MARVIN HEINZE         2,808         26.33%         1,914         28.00%         21.56%         24.08%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         TERRY         44.35%         568         45.06%         37.43%         44.17%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         DWIGHT WORDEN         <			28,739	47.92%		46.09%	37.85%	51.54%
CITY OF CHULA VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	•							
COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1         CONTRERAS         7,791         46.48%         45.80%         59.24%         44.93%           CITY OF CHULA VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2         PRECIADO         7,227         50.42%         131         48.70%         38.68%         54.33%           CITY OF CHULA VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2         STEVE STENBERG         6,687         49.58%         51.30%         61.32%         45.67%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         DUNCAN         3,565         34.37%         576         32.92%         39.15%         36.21%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         CARRIE ANNE DOWNEY         3,133         29.42%         359         29.79%         25.11%         29.51%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         MARVIN HEINZE         2,808         26.33%         1,914         28.00%         21.56%         24.08%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         TERRY GOASTERLAND         99.88%         9.29%         14.18%         10.20%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         TERRY GOASTERLAND         44.35%         568         45.06%         37.43%         44.17%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         876         26.98%         25.87%         38.50%         27.17%			9,525	53.52%	1,350	54.20%	40.76%	55.07%
COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2   PRECIADO   7,227   50.42%   131   48.70%   38.68%   54.33%	COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	CONTRERAS	7,791	46.48%		45.80%	59.24%	44.93%
CITY OF CHULA VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2   STENBERG   6,687   49.58%   51.30%   61.32%   45.67%	•		7,227	50.42%	131	48.70%	38.68%	54.33%
CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  COUNCIL  CORRIE ANNE DOWNEY  3,133  29.42%  359  29.79%  25.11%  29.51%  CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  CITY OF DEL CAJON MAYOR  BILL WELLS  12,832  70.75%  8,593  71.25%  79.27%  68.39%  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	CITY OF CHULA VISTA MEMBER, CITY	STEVE	,					
COUNCIL         DUNCAN         3,565         34.37%         576         32.92%         39.15%         36.21%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         CARRIE ANNE DOWNEY         3,133         29.42%         359         29.79%         25.11%         29.51%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         MARVIN HEINZE         2,808         26.33%         1,914         28.00%         21.56%         24.08%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         PILIALOHA ESTALL         994         9.88%         9.29%         14.18%         10.20%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         TERRY GASTERLAND         1,495         44.35%         568         45.06%         37.43%         44.17%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         DWIGHT WORDEN         976         28.67%         61         29.07%         24.06%         28.66%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         STEVE QUIRK         876         26.98%         25.87%         38.50%         27.17%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         BILL WELLS         12,832         70.75%         8,593         71.25%         79.27%         68.39%           CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1         GARY KENDRICK         5,588         29.25%         28.75% <td>COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2</td> <td>STENBERG</td> <td>6,687</td> <td>49.58%</td> <td></td> <td>51.30%</td> <td>61.32%</td> <td>45.67%</td>	COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	STENBERG	6,687	49.58%		51.30%	61.32%	45.67%
COUNCIL         DOWNEY         3,133         29.42%         359         29.79%         25.11%         29.51%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         MARVIN HEINZE         2,808         26.33%         1,914         28.00%         21.56%         24.08%           CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         PILIALOHA ESTALL         994         9.88%         9.29%         14.18%         10.20%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         TERRY GAASTERLAND         44.35%         568         45.06%         37.43%         44.17%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         DWIGHT WORDEN         976         28.67%         61         29.07%         24.06%         28.66%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         STEVE QUIRK         876         26.98%         25.87%         38.50%         27.17%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         BILL WELLS         12,832         70.75%         8,593         71.25%         79.27%         68.39%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         ARNIE M. LEVINE         5,588         29.25%         28.75%         20.73%         31.61%           CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1         GARY KENDRICK         5,228         100.00%         100.00%         100.00%         100.00%	-		3,565	34.37%	576	32.92%	39.15%	36.21%
CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR  BILL WELLS  BILL WELLS  CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY	CARRIE ANNE	·					
COUNCIL HEINZE 2,808 26.33% 1,914 28.00% 21.56% 24.08% CITY OF CORONADO MEMBER, CITY PILIALOHA ESTALL 994 9.88% 9.29% 14.18% 10.20% CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY GAASTERLAND  CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL TERRY GAASTERLAND  CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL WORDEN 976 28.67% 61 29.07% 24.06% 28.66% CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL 876 26.98% 25.87% 38.50% 27.17% COUNCIL 876 26.98% 25.87% 38.50% 27.17% CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR BILL WELLS 12,832 70.75% 8,593 71.25% 79.27% 68.39% CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR ARNIE M. LEVINE 5,588 29.25% 28.75% 20.73% 31.61% CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY GARY KENDRICK 5,228 100.00% 100.00% 100.00% 100.00%	COUNCIL	DOWNEY	3,133	29.42%	359	29.79%	25.11%	29.51%
COUNCIL         ESTALL         994         9.88%         9.29%         14.18%         10.20%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         TERRY GAASTERLAND         1,495         44.35%         568         45.06%         37.43%         44.17%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         DWIGHT WORDEN         976         28.67%         61         29.07%         24.06%         28.66%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         STEVE QUIRK         876         26.98%         25.87%         38.50%         27.17%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         BILL WELLS         12,832         70.75%         8,593         71.25%         79.27%         68.39%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         ARNIE M. LEVINE         5,588         29.25%         28.75%         20.73%         31.61%           CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1         GARY KENDRICK         5,228         100.00%         100.00%         100.00%         100.00%         100.00%	•		2,808	26.33%	1,914	28.00%	21.56%	24.08%
CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY GAASTERLAND  1,495 44.35% 568 45.06% 37.43% 44.17%  CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY OWNGHT  COUNCIL WORDEN 976 28.67% 61 29.07% 24.06% 28.66%  CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY STEVE QUIRK  COUNCIL 876 26.98% 25.87% 38.50% 27.17%  CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR BILL WELLS 12,832 70.75% 8,593 71.25% 79.27% 68.39%  CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR ARNIE M.  LEVINE 5,588 29.25% 28.75% 20.73% 31.61%  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY GARY  COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1 KENDRICK 5,228 100.00% 100.00% 100.00%	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·							
COUNCIL GAASTERLAND  1,495 44.35% 568 45.06% 37.43% 44.17%  CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL WORDEN 976 28.67% 61 29.07% 24.06% 28.66%  CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL 876 26.98% 25.87% 38.50% 27.17%  CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR BILL WELLS 12,832 70.75% 8,593 71.25% 79.27% 68.39%  CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR ARNIE M. LEVINE 5,588 29.25% 28.75% 20.73% 31.61%  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1 GARY KENDRICK 5,228 100.00% 100.00% 100.00% 100.00%	COUNCIL	ESTALL	994	9.88%		9.29%	14.18%	10.20%
CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         DWIGHT WORDEN         976         28.67%         61         29.07%         24.06%         28.66%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL         STEVE QUIRK         876         26.98%         25.87%         38.50%         27.17%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         BILL WELLS         12,832         70.75%         8,593         71.25%         79.27%         68.39%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         ARNIE M. LEVINE         5,588         29.25%         28.75%         20.73%         31.61%           CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1         GARY KENDRICK         5,228         100.00%         100.00%         100.00%         100.00%         100.00%								
COUNCIL         WORDEN         976         28.67%         61         29.07%         24.06%         28.66%           CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY         STEVE QUIRK         876         26.98%         25.87%         38.50%         27.17%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         BILL WELLS         12,832         70.75%         8,593         71.25%         79.27%         68.39%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         ARNIE M.			1,495	44.35%	568	45.06%	37.43%	44.17%
CITY OF DEL MAR MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL  876 26.98% 25.87% 38.50% 27.17%  CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR BILL WELLS 12,832 70.75% 8,593 71.25% 79.27% 68.39%  CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR ARNIE M. LEVINE 5,588 29.25% 28.75% 20.73% 31.61%  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  KENDRICK 5,228 100.00% 100.00% 100.00%								
COUNCIL         876         26.98%         25.87%         38.50%         27.17%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         BILL WELLS         12,832         70.75%         8,593         71.25%         79.27%         68.39%           CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR         ARNIE M.			976	28.67%	61	29.07%	24.06%	28.66%
CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR  ARNIE M.  LEVINE 5,588 29.25% 28.75% 20.73% 31.61%  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY  COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1 KENDRICK 5,228 100.00% 100.00% 100.00%	COUNCIL	STEVE QUIRK	876	26.98%		25.87%	38.50%	27.17%
LEVINE 5,588 29.25% 28.75% 20.73% 31.61%  CITY OF EL CAJON MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR	BILL WELLS	12,832	70.75%	8,593	71.25%	79.27%	68.39%
COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1 KENDRICK 5,228 100.00% 100.00% 100.00% 100.00%	CITY OF EL CAJON MAYOR		5,588	29.25%		28.75%	20.73%	31.61%
			5,228	100.00%		100.00%	100.00%	100.00%
<u> </u>	CITY OF ENCINITAS MAYOR	TONY KRANZ	12,590	47.08%	6,123	50.83%	29.05%	45.51%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
CITY OF ENCINITAS MAYOR	CINDY CREMONA	6,452	25.52%	277	24.31%	30.24%	26.21%
CITY OF ENCINITAS MAYOR	JEFF MORRIS	6,009	24.54%	6,158	22.28%	36.20%	25.36%
CITY OF ENCINITAS MAYOR	MICHAEL "MYEKAH" BLOBE	694	2.86%	,	2.57%	4.52%	2.92%
CITY OF ENCINITAS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	JOY LYNDES	3,414	51.42%	201	55.04%	34.77%	50.03%
CITY OF ENCINITAS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	JULIE THUNDER	3,011	48.58%		44.96%	65.23%	49.97%
CITY OF ENCINITAS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4	BRUCE EHLERS	3,106	46.57%	946	46.04%	54.00%	45.92%
CITY OF ENCINITAS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4	PAMELA "PAM" REDELA						
		2,400	33.96%	1,607	33.75%	22.00%	36.23%
CITY OF ENCINITAS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4	DAN VAUGHN	861	12.54%	421	13.03%	11.09%	12.22%
CITY OF ENCINITAS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4	STACIE DAVIS	434	6.93%		7.18%	12.91%	5.63%
CITY OF ESCONDIDO MAYOR	DANE M. WHITE	16,074	51.60%	1,134	49.91%	61.71%	51.57%
CITY OF ESCONDIDO MAYOR	PAUL "MAC" MCNAMARA	15,817	48.40%		50.09%	38.29%	48.43%
CITY OF ESCONDIDO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	CONSUELO MARTINEZ	2,809	67.36%	1,618	68.14%	58.81%	68.35%
CITY OF ESCONDIDO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	MIKE JOHNSON- PALOMARES	1,296	32.64%		31.86%	41.19%	31.65%
CITY OF ESCONDIDO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	JOE GARCIA	5,690	51.02%	257	51.03%	59.83%	49.58%
CITY OF ESCONDIDO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	JEFF GRIFFITH	5,695	48.98%		48.97%	40.17%	50.42%
CITY OF IMPERIAL BEACH MAYOR	PALOMA AGUIRRE	2,448	45.38%	347	44.09%	33.21%	49.37%
CITY OF IMPERIAL BEACH MAYOR	SHIRLEY NAKAWATASE	1,997	39.52%	1,546	40.45%	48.58%	36.60%
CITY OF IMPERIAL BEACH MAYOR	JOHN "JACK" FISHER	686	13.42%	696	13.82%	16.32%	12.37%
CITY OF IMPERIAL BEACH MAYOR	VANCE E. LOCKE	84	1.67%		1.64%	1.90%	1.65%
CITY OF IMPERIAL BEACH MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	CAROL SEABURY	468	53.41%	70	53.30%	58.16%	52.51%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
CITY OF IMPERIAL BEACH MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	JEN CRUMLEY	425	46.59%		46.70%	41.84%	47.49%
CITY OF IMPERIAL BEACH MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	MITCHELL "MITCH" MCKAY						
CITY OF IMPERIAL BEACH MEMBER,	ANNA WEBB	976	57.88%	307	55.84%	79.05%	56.52%
CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3  CITY OF LA MESA MAYOR	MARK	779	42.12%		44.16%	20.95%	43.48%
	ARAPOSTATHIS	10 / / /	FF 000/	2 207	FF 0/0/	42.270/	F0 F20/
CITY OF LA MESA MAYOR	KRISTINE C. ALESSIO	7,980	55.88%	2,397	55.06%	43.27%	58.53% 41.47%
CITY OF LA MESA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	PATRICIA N. DILLARD	8,065	23.92%	186	24.42%	16.88%	24.45%
CITY OF LA MESA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	LAURA LOTHIAN	7,543	23.40%	11	24.69%	27.53%	21.43%
CITY OF LA MESA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	MEJGAN AFSHAN	7,830	23.37%	1,805	21.55%	17.70%	26.12%
CITY OF LA MESA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	TONY ORLANDO	5,757	18.35%	2,660	18.33%	26.79%	17.11%
CITY OF LA MESA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	KATHLEEN BRAND	3,601	10.95%		11.00%	11.09%	10.89%
CITY OF LA MESA TREASURER	MATT STRABONE	9,566	54.16%	1,563	53.31%	40.15%	57.03%
CITY OF LA MESA TREASURER	WILLIAM "BILL" EXETER						
CITY OF LENGTH CROWE MENTED	ALVECON	7,671	45.84%		46.69%	59.85%	42.97%
CITY OF LEMON GROVE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	ALYSSON SNOW	2,613	25.69%	22	26.09%	20.17%	26.33%
CITY OF LEMON GROVE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	JENNIFER L. MENDOZA	2,578	25.49%	927	28.22%	21.41%	23.64%
CITY OF LEMON GROVE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	STEPHANIE KLEIN	1,680	17.16%	128	16.40%	18.92%	17.56%
CITY OF LEMON GROVE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	JESSICA "JESSYKA" HEREDIA	1,537	16.01%	40	14.10%	20.69%	16.96%
CITY OF LEMON GROVE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL	BLANCA LOPEZ BROWN						
CITY OF MATIONAL CITY MAYOR	DON	1,520	15.65%		15.19%	18.81%	15.50%
CITY OF NATIONAL CITY MAYOR	MORRISON	2,946	36.78%	68	38.50%	41.11%	33.72%
CITY OF NATIONAL CITY MAYOR	JOSE RODRIGUEZ	2,926	36.04%	816	31.33%	37.37%	41.39%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
CITY OF NATIONAL CITY MAYOR	ALEJANDRA SOTELO-SOLIS						
		2,265	27.17%		30.18%	21.52%	24.89%
CITY OF NATIONAL CITY MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	LUZ MOLINA	1,368	100.00%		100.00%	100.00%	100.00%
CITY OF NATIONAL CITY MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	DITAS YAMANE	1,392	58.48%	437	62.26%	48.68%	54.46%
CITY OF NATIONAL CITY MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	MARISSA ACIERTO	957	41.52%		37.74%	51.32%	45.54%
CITY OF OCEANSIDE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	ERIC JOYCE	4,428	40.44%	775	40.77%	24.65%	43.37%
CITY OF OCEANSIDE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	KORI JENSEN	3,481	33.88%	1,831	33.56%	35.20%	33.96%
CITY OF OCEANSIDE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	DARIN SELNICK	1,786	18.39%	1,742	18.84%	28.66%	15.76%
CITY OF OCEANSIDE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	ALVIN L. MCGEE	353	3.65%	2	3.67%	6.07%	3.14%
CITY OF OCEANSIDE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	DAVID TURGEON	359	3.64%		3.17%	5.42%	3.78%
CITY OF OCEANSIDE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	RICHARD ROBINSON	5,468	53.46%	817	53.58%	62.50%	51.43%
CITY OF OCEANSIDE MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	DANIEL DOMINGUEZ	5,028	46.54%		46.42%	37.50%	48.57%
CITY OF POWAY MAYOR	STEVE VAUS	9,735	55.65%	4,639	56.62%	63.76%	53.76%
CITY OF POWAY MAYOR	DELTA ESPARZA	5,859	31.80%	4,572	31.11%	18.90%	33.95%
CITY OF POWAY MAYOR	YURI BOHLEN	1,440	8.28%	1,051	7.82%	10.08%	8.56%
CITY OF POWAY MAYOR	EMEKA IBEKWE	484	2.88%	291	2.92%	5.33%	2.56%
CITY OF POWAY MAYOR	BHAVANA KANSAL	234	1.38%		1.53%	1.94%	1.17%
CITY OF POWAY MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	BRIAN PEPIN	2,267	54.39%	407	55.76%	72.34%	51.11%
CITY OF POWAY MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	HIRAM SOTO	1,996	45.61%		44.24%	27.66%	48.89%
CITY OF POWAY MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	PETER DE HOFF	1,908	44.14%	380	44.24%	48.99%	43.36%
CITY OF POWAY MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	KEVIN JUZA	1,644	36.31%	814	37.17%	26.85%	36.67%
CITY OF POWAY MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 3	TONY RUSSO	843	19.55%		18.59%	24.16%	19.97%
CITY OF SAN DIEGO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	JENNIFER CAMPBELL	26,182	56.49%	6,525	56.52%	46.51%	57.90%



CITY OF SAN DIEGO MEMBER, CITY					Early %	E-Day %	Late %
COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	LINDA LUKACS	19,394	43.51%		43.48%	53.49%	42.10%
CITY OF SAN DIEGO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4	MONICA MONTGOMERY STEPPE	44.045	40.7004	0.7//	(7.0/0/	F7.000/	74.550/
CITY OF SAN DIEGO MEMBER, CITY	GLORIA	16,365	68.79%	9,766	67.86%	57.93%	71.55%
COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4	EVANGELISTA	6,983	31.21%		32.14%	42.07%	28.45%
CITY OF SAN DIEGO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 6	KENT LEE	20,069	60.52%	7,660	56.46%	61.07%	64.21%
CITY OF SAN DIEGO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 6	TOMMY HOUGH	13,112	39.48%		43.54%	38.93%	35.79%
CITY OF SAN DIEGO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 8	VIVIAN MORENO	11,855	63.30%	5,543	62.93%	55.18%	65.34%
CITY OF SAN DIEGO MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 8	ANTONIO MARTINEZ	6,589	36.70%		37.07%	44.82%	34.66%
CITY OF SAN MARCOS MAYOR	REBECCA D. JONES	15,571	64.20%	7,804	64.98%	74.52%	61.54%
CITY OF SAN MARCOS MAYOR	RANDY WALTON	9,154	35.80%		35.02%	25.48%	38.46%
CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	MARIA NUÑEZ	2,125	100.00%		100.00%	100.00%	100.00%
CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	MIKE SANNELLA	3,184	44.81%	698	43.52%	55.65%	44.32%
CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	JAY PETREK	2,815	36.25%	2,108	39.58%	16.13%	36.20%
CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	LIONEL A. SAULSBERRY	733	10.38%	148	9.06%	14.35%	11.06%
CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	AMBREEN AHMED	597	8.56%		7.84%	13.87%	8.42%
CITY OF SOLANA BEACH MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	KRISTI BECKER	791	69.97%	496	73.20%	64.58%	67.80%
CITY OF SOLANA BEACH MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2	KRISTIN BRINNER	327	30.03%		26.80%	35.42%	32.20%
CITY OF SOLANA BEACH MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4	JILL MACDONALD	1,262	100.00%		100.00%	100.00%	100.00%
CITY OF VISTA MAYOR	JOHN FRANKLIN	11,112	51.90%	955	52.69%	62.75%	48.92%
CITY OF VISTA MAYOR	CIPRIANO VARGAS	10,944	48.10%		47.31%	37.25%	51.08%
CITY OF VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1	CORINNA CONTRERAS	2,284	100.00%		100.00%	100.00%	100.00%
CITY OF VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4	DAN O'DONNELL	3,967	50.17%	30	52.60%	34.76%	50.29%
CITY OF SAN MARCOS MAYOR  CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2  CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2  CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2  CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2  CITY OF SAN MARCOS MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2  CITY OF SOLANA BEACH MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2  CITY OF SOLANA BEACH MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 2  CITY OF SOLANA BEACH MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4  CITY OF VISTA MAYOR  CITY OF VISTA MAYOR  CITY OF VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 1  CITY OF VISTA MEMBER, CITY	REBECCA D. JONES RANDY WALTON MARIA NUÑEZ  MIKE SANNELLA  JAY PETREK  LIONEL A. SAULSBERRY  AMBREEN AHMED  KRISTI BECKER  KRISTIN BRINNER  JILL MACDONALD  JOHN FRANKLIN  CIPRIANO VARGAS  CORINNA CONTRERAS  DAN	15,571  9,154  2,125  3,184  2,815  733  597  791  327  1,262  11,112  10,944  2,284	64.20% 35.80% 100.00% 44.81% 36.25% 10.38% 8.56% 69.97% 30.03% 100.00% 51.90% 48.10%	698 2,108 148 496	64.98% 35.02% 100.00% 43.52% 39.58% 9.06% 7.84% 26.80% 100.00% 52.69% 47.31% 100.00%	74.52% 25.48% 100.00% 55.65% 16.13% 14.35% 13.87% 64.58% 35.42% 100.00% 62.75% 37.25% 100.00%	61. 38. 100. 44. 36. 11. 8. 67. 32. 100. 48. 51.



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
CITY OF VICTA MEMBER CITY							
CITY OF VISTA MEMBER, CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT NO. 4	ARMEN KURDIAN						
		3,664	49.83%		47.40%	65.24%	49.71%
CONTROLLER	MALIA M.						
	COHEN	482,735	51.89%	37,917	52.13%	37.26%	53.98%
CONTROLLER	LANHEE J.						
	CHEN	420,546	48.11%		47.87%	62.74%	46.02%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	SCOT						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	YOUNGBLOOD						
MEMBER		2,869	17.96%	120	17.37%	24.68%	17.83%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	ALEXIA	·					
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	PALACIOS-						
MEMBER	PETERS	2,940	17.31%	599	17.72%	12.11%	17.49%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	MALACHY	=,, .0					
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	DENIS SANDIE						
MEMBER		2,349	14.02%	35	14.43%	10.83%	13.87%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	LISA MEGLIOLI	2,547	17.02/0	- 33	17.70	10.0376	13.07 /6
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	LIO, VIVIL OLI OLI						
MEMBER		2,206	13.83%	87	13.41%	17.98%	13.85%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	STEPHANIE	·					
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	ANDERSON						
MEMBER		2,239	13.35%	412	13.82%	11.38%	12.88%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	HELEN						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	ANDERSON-						
MEMBER	CRUZ	1,895	11.10%	509	11.51%	6.33%	11.21%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	MARK M.						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	SCHEURER						
MEMBER		1,331	8.31%	765	8.13%	10.55%	8.23%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	MICHAEL						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	IVERSEN	//0	4 4 00/		2 (20)	/ 450/	4 ( 20/
MEMBER CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	RENEE	660	4.12%		3.63%	6.15%	4.63%
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	CAVANAUGH						
MEMBER - SHORT TERM	CAVAINAGGII	3,604	56.02%	1,291	57.68%	39.28%	56.07%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	GERRI L.	0,001	00.0270	1,271	00070	37.2370	3.07 /0
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	MACHIN						
MEMBER - SHORT TERM		2,257	37.34%	2,121	35.11%	50.36%	38.94%
CORONADO UNIFIED SCHOOL	NICOLE						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	BOUCHER						
MEMBER - SHORT TERM		390	6.64%		7.22%	10.36%	4.99%
COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 3RD	ALICIA MUÑOZ						
DISTRICT		97,381	66.22%	51,732	67.05%	50.96%	67.71%
COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 3RD	MARVIN J.						
DISTRICT	DITTA	46,015	33.78%		32.95%	49.04%	32.29%
COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 5TH	RICK SHEA						
DISTRICT		102,843	57.36%	28,495	60.14%	42.90%	56.52%
		- /		-, =			



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 5TH DISTRICT	EMILY ORTIZ WICHMANN	71,356	42.64%		39.86%	57.10%	43.48%
DEL MAR UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	SCOTT WOODEN	6,576	20.23%	583	20.44%	19.64%	20.07%
DEL MAR UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	KATHERINE FITZPATRICK	6,158	18.59%	599	19.26%	13.85%	18.47%
DEL MAR UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	DOUGLAS RAFNER	5,557	16.91%	1,184	17.52%	13.90%	16.60%
DEL MAR UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	DANIELLE ROYBAL	4,310	13.57%	368	12.60%	17.28%	14.21%
DEL MAR UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	CINDA PECK	4,067	12.54%	533	12.55%	12.74%	12.49%
DEL MAR UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	WILLIAM "BILL" A. PORTER III						
DEL MAR UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT	MANIZA	3,535	11.04%	1,795	10.91%	12.92%	10.92%
DEL MAR UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT	SHEIKHANI ESTHER R.	1,896	5.98%	1,721	5.56%	7.78%	6.23%
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER DISTRICT ATTORNEY	SHEFFREY SUMMER STEPHAN	345	1.14%		1.15%	1.90%	1.01%
ENCINITAS UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	EMILY ANDRADE	658,163	100.00%	0.204	100.00%	100.00%	100.00%
ENCINITAS UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	MARLA STRICH	18,147	24.71%	1,100	25.63%	17.28%	24.77%
ENCINITAS UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	RAQUEL PFEIFER	14,932	20.28%	2,794	21.17%	13.36%	20.29%
ENCINITAS UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	ANDRE JOHNSON	11,319	16.72%	6,382	15.25%	24.95%	17.23%
ENCINITAS UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	JUSTIN RIED	5,624	8.59%	447	7.62%	15.91%	8.62%
ENCINITAS UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	THOMAS R. ANGEL	5,234	8.03%		7.49%	14.99%	7.54%
ESCONDIDO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	BOB WELLER	1,897	75.60%	1,454	75.37%	74.23%	76.10%
ESCONDIDO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	MICKEY E. JACKSON	·		1,704			
ESCONDIDO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	JON PETERSEN	6,838	72.62%	4,686	24.63% 74.36%	25.77%	71.70%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
ESCONDIDO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	KATHRYN MC CARTHY						
	10.11	2,529	27.38%		25.64%	32.99%	28.30%
ESCONDIDO UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	JOAN GARDNER						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 2		6,140	55.84%	1,398	59.69%	51.95%	51.83%
ESCONDIDO UNION SCHOOL	ELIZABETH						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 2	SHULOK	4,830	44.16%		40.31%	48.05%	48.17%
ESCONDIDO UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	ZESTY HARPER						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4		4,311	59.80%	1,613	58.61%	70.17%	59.16%
ESCONDIDO UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	GEORGINE TOMASI						
	FUEEN	3,078	40.20%		41.39%	29.83%	40.84%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	EILEEN DELANEY	7,857	11.00%	1,590	11.01%	11.51%	10.91%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	STEVE BROWN	6,417	9.03%	353	8.94%	9.69%	9.02%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	J.J. NEESE	5,940	8.60%	229	8.14%	11.17%	8.64%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	JENIENE L. DOMERCQ	5,870	8.31%	599	8.38%	9.31%	8.05%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	SCOTT SPENCER	5,581	7.57%	39	7.73%	6.20%	7.64%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	KELLY E. HANSEN	5,114	7.52%	169	6.96%	10.92%	7.53%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	DEBBIE WILLIAMS	5,178	7.31%	127	7.17%	7.84%	7.38%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	MICHELE MCCAFFERY	5,276	7.16%	36	7.23%	5.98%	7.28%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	PETER W. WILSON	5,362	7.11%	671	7.54%	4.26%	7.15%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	KARI ANN HOYER	4,479	6.28%	206	6.02%	6.42%	6.55%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	TAUNA A. RODARTE	4,490	6.02%	301	6.18%	4.20%	6.18%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	MARK MERVICH	4,251	5.65%	951	6.15%	3.49%	5.49%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	VICTORIA STOVER	3,190	4.47%	850	4.39%	4.96%	4.48%
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	LISA LYNN GEFFENEY	2,505	3.42%	2,333	3.55%	3.22%	3.31%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
FALLBROOK COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	KRYSTAL LEE	358	0.53%		0.60%	0.82%	0.40%
FALLBROOK REGIONAL HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS ZONE NO. 1	JENNIFER JEFFRIES	1,529	53.89%	236	57.86%	35.68%	52.47%
FALLBROOK REGIONAL HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS ZONE NO. 1	SYDNEY LAY	1,225	46.11%		42.14%	64.32%	47.53%
FALLBROOK REGIONAL HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS ZONE NO. 3	WILLIAM R. LEACH	1,223	40.11/6				47.55%
FALLBROOK REGIONAL HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF	MARGIE MOSAVI	1,436	53.64%	229	54.33%	61.82%	51.05%
DIRECTORS ZONE NO. 3  FALLBROOK REGIONAL HEALTH	TERRY BROWN	1,302	46.36%		45.67%	38.18%	48.95%
DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS ZONE NO. 5		2,542	62.20%	1,154	59.96%	77.62%	62.12%
FALLBROOK REGIONAL HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS ZONE NO. 5	HOWARD SALMON	1,662	37.80%		40.04%	22.38%	37.88%
FALLBROOK UNION ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	DIANE SEBALJ	412	50.48%	9	47.64%	62.12%	51.84%
FALLBROOK UNION ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	CARON S. LIEBER			,			
FALLBROOK UNION ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	STACEY MCRAE	432	49.52%		52.36%	37.88%	48.16%
FALLBROOK UNION ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	SUSAN JACKSON LIEBES	1,963	50.10%	438	45.94%	63.14%	52.54%
FALLBROOK UNION ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	KRYSTAL LEE	1,716	40.42%	1,399	43.31%	21.15%	40.41%
FALLBROOK UNION ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	MARY MC BRIDE	358	9.48%	207	10.75%	15.71%	7.05%
FALLBROOK UNION ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING	JOANN LOPEZ	1,810	54.92%	387	50.50%	78.21%	55.63%
BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5		1,678	45.08%		49.50%	21.79%	44.37%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
FALL DROOK LINION LIICU CCUOOL							
FALLBROOK UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	COURTNEY HILBORN						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1		1,002	53.88%	164	50.66%	70.54%	55.24%
FALLBROOK UNION HIGH SCHOOL	JIM DOOLEY	1,002	33.00%	104	30.00%	70.3476	33.2476
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD							
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1		925	46.12%		49.34%	29.46%	44.76%
FALLBROOK UNION HIGH SCHOOL	PAUL J.						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	CHRISTENSEN						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3		2,442	60.08%	1,405	56.98%	72.80%	61.18%
FALLBROOK UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	KAREN CG WEISBERGER						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3	WEISBERGER	4.250	20.400/	004	22.450/	4.4.540/	20.250/
FALLBROOK UNION HIGH SCHOOL	JENNIFER	1,358	30.42%	991	33.15%	14.51%	30.35%
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	SEXTON						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3		395	9.50%		9.88%	12.69%	8.47%
GOVERNOR	GAVIN						
	NEWSOM	532,935	55.78%	119,014	56.31%	38.71%	57.95%
GOVERNOR	BRIAN DAHLE	392,806	44.22%		43.69%	61.29%	42.05%
GROSSMONT UNION HIGH SCHOOL	GARY WOODS						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3							
	IO LIADT	7,261	55.71%	4,080	55.95%	59.88%	54.55%
GROSSMONT UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	JO HART- LLOYD						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3		3,832	28.18%	1,789	27.49%	20.92%	30.53%
GROSSMONT UNION HIGH SCHOOL	GABRIEL	3,032	20.1076	1,707	27.47/0	20.7276	30.3376
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	LAWSON						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3		2,084	16.11%		16.56%	19.21%	14.92%
GROSSMONT UNION HIGH SCHOOL	ROBERT						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	SHIELD						
	IEANUE TO # EE	13,933	54.32%	2,556	52.77%	62.07%	54.34%
GROSSMONT UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	JEANIE TYLER						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4		12,222	45.68%		47.23%	37.93%	45.66%
GROSSMONT UNION HIGH SCHOOL	JIM KELLY	14,444	43.00/0		41.23/0	31.73/0	43.00/0
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD							
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5		16,445	60.49%	9,585	58.78%	64.57%	61.54%
GROSSMONT UNION HIGH SCHOOL	NANCY						
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	JENNINGS						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5		8,321	29.63%	6,135	30.73%	25.21%	29.29%
GROSSMONT UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	TERRY KOHLENBERG						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	KOHLLINDERG	2.402	0.0004		10.500/	10.000/	0.470/
		2,693	9.88%		10.50%	10.22%	9.17%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
GROSSMONT-CUYAMACA	DESIREE KLAAR						
COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT	DESIREE KLAAR						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER							
TRUSTEE AREA 1		14,182	53.06%	1,777	54.65%	36.31%	54.90%
GROSSMONT-CUYAMACA	DAWN IVY	14,102	33.0076	1,777	34.0376	30.3170	34.7070
COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT	DAWNINI						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER							
TRUSTEE AREA 1		11,493	46.94%		45.35%	63.69%	45.10%
GROSSMONT-CUYAMACA	DEBBIE	,	1017 170		1010070	30.0770	1011070
COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT	JUSTESON						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER							
TRUSTEE AREA 2		17,973	65.68%	9,160	66.90%	47.43%	67.02%
GROSSMONT-CUYAMACA	MEGAN D.			,			
COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT	DUNN						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER							
TRUSTEE AREA 2		8,718	34.32%		33.10%	52.57%	32.98%
HELIX WATER DISTRICT MEMBER,	ANDREA BETH						
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.	DAMSKY						
2		4 400	56.84%	1,740	56.03%	45.91%	59.57%
HELIX WATER DISTRICT MEMBER,	JORDAN LEHR	6,699	30.04 /0	1,740	36.03 /6	43.71/6	37.37 /6
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.	JORDAN LEHR						
2		4,853	43.16%		43.97%	54.09%	40.43%
INSURANCE COMMISSIONER	RICARDO LARA	4,033	43.10/6		43.77 /0	34.07/0	40.43 /6
INSURANCE COMMISSIONER	RICARDO LARA						
		524,972	56.71%	133,963	56.61%	40.04%	59.48%
INSURANCE COMMISSIONER	ROBERT						
	HOWELL	372,734	43.29%		43.39%	59.96%	40.52%
JACUMBA COMMUNITY SERVICES	KATRINA						
DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF	WESTLEY						
DIRECTORS		77	30.33%	2	32.89%	33.33%	27.07%
JACUMBA COMMUNITY SERVICES	SARAH						
DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF	MISQUEZ						
DIRECTORS		76	29.67%	3	30.20%	33.33%	28.57%
JACUMBA COMMUNITY SERVICES	DEBRA YU						
DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF							
DIRECTORS		73	28.67%	52	27.52%	33.33%	29.32%
JACUMBA COMMUNITY SERVICES	JOHN HOGUE						
DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF							
DIRECTORS		34	11.33%		9.40%	0.00%	15.04%
JUDGE OF THE SUPERIOR COURT	REBECCA						
OFFICE NO. 35	KANTER	422,679	54.19%	71,059	53.25%	41.75%	57.25%
JUDGE OF THE SUPERIOR COURT	MIKE MURPHY						
OFFICE NO. 35		338,062	45.81%		46.75%	58.25%	42.75%
JUDGE OF THE SUPERIOR COURT	PETE MURRAY	,					
	TETE MORIVAT	270 402	E1 2/10/	20 717	EU 0/10/	EO 100/	EU 200/
OFFICE NO. 36		379,483	51.24%	20,716	50.84%	59.10%	50.39%
	PETER SINGER	379,483	51.24%	20,716	50.84%	59.10%	50.39%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
LA MESA-SPRING VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	CAITLIN TIFFANY						
		5,461	65.32%	2,749	66.11%	47.00%	67.43%
LA MESA-SPRING VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	JIM LONG	2,688	34.68%		33.89%	53.00%	32.57%
LA MESA-SPRING VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 2	REBECCA MCRAE	•		4 240			
LA MESA-SPRING VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 2	MYRIAM S. MOODY	4,468	58.19%	1,348	58.03%	48.61%	59.72%
		3,096	41.81%		41.97%	51.39%	40.28%
LA MESA-SPRING VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3	BRIANNA E. COSTON	4,155	53.01%	506	52.87%	40.55%	54.72%
LA MESA-SPRING VALLEY SCHOOL	KYLE	4,133	33.01%	306	JZ.0/%	40.33%	J4./ Z70
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3	HERMANN	3 500	46.99%		47.13%	59.45%	45.28%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING	ROBERT F.J.	3,500	40.99%		47.13%	39.43%	45.20%
AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	RUTLEDGE	10,321	15.02%	2,348	14.15%	15.86%	15.80%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	OLEKSANDRA REVA	8,396	12.09%	685	11.52%	11.96%	12.77%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	STEVE ROBAK	7,756	11.24%	2,136	11.06%	11.49%	11.38%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	SPENCER HANCOCK	5,703	8.57%	5	7.66%	10.80%	9.04%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	REY E. LYYJOKI	5,740	8.57%	1,208	8.20%	10.33%	8.53%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	KRISTEN L. EVERHART	5,027	7.06%	192	7.82%	5.66%	6.56%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	MORGAN MAGILL	4,535	6.82%	295	6.27%	8.60%	6.99%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	RICHARD R. ABRAHAM	4,597	6.45%	299	7.43%	5.29%	5.64%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	JONATHAN SILVA	4,094	6.08%	469	5.84%	7.24%	6.06%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	DANIEL L. MOODY	3,851	5.49%	692	6.11%	5.04%	4.91%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	MARK A. LANDRY	3,458	4.63%	446	5.66%	2.30%	4.06%
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	JOSEF KUFA	2,905	4.07%	147	4.05%	3.33%	4.29%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
LAKESIDE COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	TERESA L. LEADER-						
	ANDERSON	2,888	3.89%		4.22%	2.10%	3.96%
LAKESIDE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 5	TIMOTHY E. ROBLES	0.407	(0.400/	4 247	70.400/	// 000/	/7 F20/
LAKESIDE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT	ROBERT	2,186	68.19%	1,317	70.12%	61.92%	67.53%
MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 5	PETERSON						
		982	31.81%		29.88%	38.08%	32.47%
LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	ANDREW HAYES	7,411	25.85%	1,537	25.22%	26.51%	26.34%
LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	JIM BENNETT	6,043	21.19%	1,361	20.25%	22.41%	21.86%
LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	RON KASPER	4,864	17.06%	1,425	16.98%	17.83%	16.97%
LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	BONNIE LACHAPPA	3,652	12.74%	488	12.98%	12.96%	12.44%
LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	HOLLY FERRANTE	3,385	11.26%	1,746	12.33%	7.57%	10.98%
LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	AARON VINCENT GORDON	1,745	5.96%	1	5.96%	5.51%	6.06%
LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	MAUREEN A. CRUISE	1,671	5.96%	'	6.29%	7.20%	5.35%
LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER - SHORT TERM	AUTUMN ELLENSON	7,663	69.27%	4,904	66.86%	76.56%	70.17%
LAKESIDE UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER - SHORT	DON WHISMAN	2.540	20.729/		22.440/	22.440/	20.020/
TERM LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR	ELENI	3,549	30.73%		33.14%	23.44%	29.83%
	KOUNALAKIS	531,741	56.33%	128,606	56.47%	38.93%	58.94%
LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR	ANGELA E. UNDERWOOD JACOBS						
MEMBER OF THE CTATE ACCESSORY		382,539	43.67%		43.53%	61.07%	41.06%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 74TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	CHRIS DUNCAN	42,240	52.18%	3,827	53.75%	34.09%	54.08%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY	LAURIE DAVIES	74,240	JZ.10/0	3,027	33.73/0	J+.U7/0	J+.UU /0
74TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	J. C. GLE DAVIES	35,115	47.82%		46.25%	65.91%	45.92%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 75TH DISTRICT	MARIE WALDRON	89,318	67.83%	53,062	66.98%	65.54%	69.14%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 75TH DISTRICT	RANDY VOEPEL	41,987	32.17%	,	33.02%	34.46%	30.86%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 76TH DISTRICT	BRIAN MAIENSCHEIN	73,984	51.62%	4,951	51.63%	34.62%	54.06%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 76TH DISTRICT	KRISTIE BRUCE- LANE	64,762	48.38%		48.37%	65.38%	45.94%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 77TH DISTRICT	TASHA BOERNER HORVATH	112,769	60.40%	41,810	60.23%	42.62%	63.20%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 77TH DISTRICT	DAN DOWNEY	69,333	39.60%		39.77%	57.38%	36.80%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 78TH DISTRICT	CHRIS WARD	109,501	68.55%	63,981	67.24%	51.46%	72.17%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 78TH DISTRICT	ERIC E. GONZALES	46,670	31.45%		32.76%	48.54%	27.83%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 79TH DISTRICT	AKILAH WEBER	62,072	63.87%	29,384	62.76%	51.05%	67.00%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 79TH DISTRICT	CORBIN SABOL	32,939	36.13%		37.24%	48.95%	33.00%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 80TH DISTRICT	DAVID ALVAREZ	60,354	69.26%	37,440	72.16%	69.82%	66.23%
MEMBER OF THE STATE ASSEMBLY 80TH DISTRICT	GEORGETTE GÓMEZ	26,844	30.74%		27.84%	30.18%	33.77%
MEMBER, BOARD OF SUPERVISORS DISTRICT NO. 4	NATHAN FLETCHER	109,824	64.64%	53,509	65.01%	47.33%	66.68%
MEMBER, BOARD OF SUPERVISORS DISTRICT NO. 4	AMY REICHERT	55,758	35.36%		34.99%	52.67%	33.32%
MEMBER, BOARD OF SUPERVISORS DISTRICT NO. 5	JIM DESMOND	96,736	60.11%	37,176	60.72%	68.95%	57.80%
MEMBER, BOARD OF SUPERVISORS DISTRICT NO. 5	TIFFANY BOYD- HODGSON	67,282	39.89%		39.28%	31.05%	42.20%
MEMBER, STATE BOARD OF EQUALIZATION 4TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	MIKE SCHAEFER	423,698	60.63%	164,408	61.67%	61.05%	59.46%
MEMBER, STATE BOARD OF EQUALIZATION 4TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	DAVID DODSON	275,522	39.37%		38.33%	38.95%	40.54%
MOUNTAIN EMPIRE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	JEFFREY MORRISON	1,576	53.43%	242	53.12%	50.49%	54.55%
MOUNTAIN EMPIRE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	EDWARD KETCHUM	1,370	46.57%	242	46.88%	49.51%	45.45%



Candidate	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
Name						
MARIA BETANCOURT-						
	3,950	24.85%	479	25.49%	20.60%	25.27%
ALMA SARMIENTO	3,470	22.18%	73	23.85%	20.10%	20.65%
BARBARA A. AVALOS	3,345	21.77%	748	21.87%	22.78%	21.35%
KIM EBLAMO GARRIDO	2,682	17.59%	714	16.03%	19.65%	18.99%
AMY SPACKMAN	<u> </u>					13.74%
NANCY LICONA						
	3,162	61.14%	1,278	62.99%	42.93%	63.68%
ALLYSON MINEAU						
	1,784	38.86%		37.01%	57.07%	36.32%
RAQUEL RIOJAS ALVAREZ	3 970	80 70%	3 322	80 <i>4</i> 7%	73 16%	82.29%
TIGRAN GHUKASYAN	3,770	00.7070	5,322	00.47 /0	73.4070	02.2770
	901	19.30%		19.53%	26.54%	17.71%
MARCO SAN ANTONIO	2 571	71 100/	2 200	70 129/	74 E20/	71.76%
ROBERT MAX	3,371	/1.19%	2,300	70.13%	/0.33%	/1./0%
KEPHART II	1 480	28 81%		20 87%	23 47%	28.24%
MATTHEW R.	1,400	20.0170		27.07/0	25.47 /0	20.24/0
HAHN						
	2,114	63.42%	1,776	61.78%	74.02%	63.63%
ALBERT BATES		44.00		44 (=0)	0.000/	45.000
CRAIG	508	14.62%	128	14.65%	8.82%	15.22%
FORMAN						
	380	11.10%	9	12.20%	9.31%	10.39%
JAMES KEYES	272	40.050/		44.0707	7.040/	10 7 (0)
GARYD	3/2	10.85%		11.36%	7.84%	10.76%
CROUCHER	5,762	56.10%	1,374	57.10%	49.81%	55.99%
	MARIA BETANCOURT- CASTAÑEDA  ALMA SARMIENTO BARBARA A. AVALOS  KIM EBLAMO GARRIDO  AMY SPACKMAN  NANCY LICONA  ALLYSON MINEAU  RAQUEL RIOJAS ALVAREZ  TIGRAN GHUKASYAN  MARCO SAN ANTONIO  ROBERT MAX KEPHART II  MATTHEW R. HAHN  ALBERT BATES  CRAIG FORMAN  JAMES KEYES	MARIA BETANCOURT- CASTAÑEDA  3,950  ALMA SARMIENTO  BARBARA A. AVALOS  KIM EBLAMO GARRIDO  2,682  AMY SPACKMAN  NANCY LICONA  3,162  ALLYSON MINEAU  1,784  RAQUEL RIOJAS ALVAREZ 3,970  TIGRAN GHUKASYAN  901  MARCO SAN ANTONIO  MARCO SAN ANTONIO  MARTHEW R. HAHN  2,114  ALBERT BATES  508  CRAIG FORMAN  380  JAMES KEYES	Name         MARIA BETANCOURT- CASTAÑEDA       3,950       24.85%         ALMA SARMIENTO       3,470       22.18%         BARBARA A. AVALOS       3,345       21.77%         KIM EBLAMO GARRIDO       2,682       17.59%         AMY SPACKMAN       2,037       13.61%         NANCY LICONA       3,162       61.14%         ALLYSON MINEAU       1,784       38.86%         RAQUEL RIOJAS ALVAREZ       3,970       80.70%         TIGRAN GHUKASYAN       901       19.30%         MARCO SAN ANTONIO       3,571       71.19%         ROBERT MAX KEPHART II       1,480       28.81%         MATTHEW R. HAHN       2,114       63.42%         ALBERT BATES       508       14.62%         CRAIG FORMAN       380       11.10%         JAMES KEYES       372       10.85%	MARIA BETANCOURT- CASTAÑEDA  ALMA SARMIENTO  3,950  24.85%  479  ALMA SARMIENTO  3,470  22.18%  73  BARBARA A.  AVALOS  3,345  21.77%  748  KIM EBLAMO GARRIDO  2,682  17.59%  714  AMY SPACKMAN  2,037  13.61%  NANCY LICONA  3,162  61.14%  1,278  ALLYSON MINEAU  1,784  38.86%  RAQUEL RIOJAS ALVAREZ  3,970  80.70%  3,322  TIGRAN GHUKASYAN  901  19.30%  MARCO SAN ANTONIO  3,571  71.19%  2,308  ROBERT MAX KEPHART II  1,480  2,114  63.42%  1,776  ALBERT BATES  CRAIG FORMAN  380  11.10%  9  JAMES KEYES  372  10.85%  GARY D. CROUCHER	Name           MARIA BETANCOURT- CASTAÑEDA         3,950         24.85%         479         25.49%           ALMA SARMIENTO         3,470         22.18%         73         23.85%           BARBARA A. AVALOS         3,345         21.77%         748         21.87%           KIM BELAMO GARRIDO         2,682         17.59%         714         16.03%           AMY SPACKMAN         2,037         13.61%         12.76%           NANCY LICONA         3,162         61.14%         1,278         62.99%           ALLYSON MINEAU         1,784         38.86%         37.01%           RAQUEL RIOJAS ALVAREZ         3,970         80.70%         3,322         80.47%           TIGRAN GHUKASYAN         901         19.30%         19.53%           MARCO SAN ANTONIO         3,571         71.19%         2,308         70.13%           ROBERT MAX KEPHART II         1,480         28.81%         29.87%           MATTHEW R. HAHN         1,480         28.81%         29.87%           ALBERT BATES         508         14.62%         1,776         61.78%           CRAIG FORMAN         380         11.10%         9         12.20%           JAMES KEYES         372	Name         Value         Value



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
OTAY WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.	HECTOR RAUL GASTELUM						
3		4,360	43.90%		42.90%	50.19%	44.01%
PADRE DAM MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF	BILL POMMERING						
DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3		3,117	67.74%	1,812	70.55%	61.11%	65.67%
PADRE DAM MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3	JOSE ANTONIO OROSCO	1 445	32.26%		29.45%	38.89%	34.33%
PALOMAR COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	JUDY PATACSIL	1,445	32.20%		27.43/0	30.07/0	34.33 /6
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1		24,620	53.70%	3,636	53.11%	41.73%	55.70%
PALOMAR COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	FRANK XU	20.254	44 200/		A4 000/	E0 279/	44 200/
PALOMAR COMMUNITY COLLEGE	MICHELLE	20,356	46.30%		46.89%	58.27%	44.30%
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4 (SHORT	RAINS						
TERM)		26,744	56.92%	7,416	54.77%	72.93%	57.05%
PALOMAR COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4 (SHORT	KARTIK RAJU						
TERM)		21,585	43.08%		45.23%	27.07%	42.95%
PALOMAR COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	JACQUELINE KAISER	20.705	E2 449/	2 245	40.279/	/7.2/9/	E2 400/
PALOMAR COMMUNITY COLLEGE	NORMA	20,785	52.44%	2,245	49.26%	67.26%	53.40%
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	MIYAMOTO	20,286	47.56%		50.74%	32.74%	46.60%
PALOMAR HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 1	MICHAEL "MIKE" J. PACHECO				<b></b>	/	
		11,296	52.29%	1,126	53.02%	55.87%	50.84%
PALOMAR HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 1	ROBIN JOY MAXSON	10,449	47.71%		46.98%	44.13%	49.16%
PALOMAR HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER,	LAURIE	,	.,-				
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.	EDWARDS- TATE						
		18,199	81.79%	15,386	82.67%	70.96%	82.37%
PALOMAR HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3	ROD JONES	3,799	18.21%		17.33%	29.04%	17.63%
PALOMAR HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER,	JOHN CLARK	5,7,7	10.2170		17.0070	27.0170	17.5575
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 5	OTH OLFHIN	14,768	60.22%	9,842	61.89%	59.88%	58.08%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
PALOMAR HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER,	ALEJANDRO						
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.	PAZ						
5		5,718	23.37%	1,862	22.76%	22.06%	24.29%
PALOMAR HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER,	HANS						
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.	CHRISTIAN						
5	SISON	3,995	16.40%		15.35%	18.06%	17.63%
PALOMAR HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER,	LINDA GREER	,					
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.							
7		13,738	73.50%	9,508	75.53%	68.94%	72.06%
PALOMAR HEALTH DISTRICT MEMBER,	CAROL WARE						
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.							
7	DIGITADD	4,811	26.50%		24.47%	31.06%	27.94%
PAUMA VALLEY COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD	RICHARD COLLINS						
OF DIRECTORS	COLLINS	230	29.90%	2	30.76%	33.33%	26.80%
PAUMA VALLEY COMMUNITY	BETH	230	∠1.7U/0		30.70/0	JJ.JJ/0	20.00/6
SERVICES DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD	POTALIVO						
OF DIRECTORS		229	29.65%	26	30.24%	26.67%	28.35%
PAUMA VALLEY COMMUNITY	JODIE						
SERVICES DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD	MICHELLE						
OF DIRECTORS	LAWSTON	206	26.43%	100	27.15%	16.67%	25.77%
PAUMA VALLEY COMMUNITY	MICHAEL		_3370			. 3.07 70	
SERVICES DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD	MARTELLO						
OF DIRECTORS		105	14.02%		11.86%	23.33%	19.07%
POWAY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	GINGER						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	COUVRETTE						
TRUSTEE AREA B		7,867	46.88%	2,487	48.73%	39.97%	45.06%
POWAY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	FRIDA						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	BRUNZELL						
TRUSTEE AREA B		5,612	33.05%	2,336	32.31%	22.94%	35.07%
POWAY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	DAVE NELSON	, -		,			
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER							
TRUSTEE AREA B		3,075	20.07%		18.97%	37.09%	19.87%
POWAY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	HEATHER R.	3,070			. 3., 7 /0	207/0	
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	PLOTZKE						
TRUSTEE AREA C		5,795	48.02%	199	45.86%	31.37%	51.99%
POWAY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	PATRICK	3,173	TU.UZ /0	177	73.00/0	31.37 /0	31.7770
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	BATTEN						
TRUSTEE AREA C		5,280	46.46%	5,218	48.71%	58.12%	42.94%
POWAY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	JASON M.	3,200	40.40 /0	J,Z10	40./ 1/0	JU.12/0	42.74/0
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	BENNETT						
TRUSTEE AREA C		400	F F20/		F 430/	10 540/	F 000/
POWAY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	MICHELLE	602	5.52%		5.43%	10.51%	5.08%
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	O'CONNOR-						
TRUSTEE AREA D	RATCLIFF	7.500	/F 600/	0.700		40 = 404	(7.6.40)
		7,598	65.09%	3,782	64.64%	48.74%	67.24%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
POWAY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA D	JANET M. BREMSETH						
		3,794	34.91%		35.36%	51.26%	32.76%
RAINBOW COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	MICHELE D. SHEEHAN	283	16.22%	10	17.34%	14.95%	14.54%
RAINBOW COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	LYNNE T. MALINOWSKI	274	15.69%	2	16.09%	11.21%	15.74%
RAINBOW COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	FREDERICK L. RASP	273	15.58%	11	16.44%	11.21%	14.84%
RAINBOW COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	DOUGLAS W. GASTELUM	262	15.00%	9	16.35%	12.15%	13.19%
RAINBOW COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	MARTIN A. KURLAND	253	14.53%	38	15.64%	11.21%	13.19%
RAINBOW COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	GUY M. MATURO	207	12.52%	39	10.46%	20.56%	14.69%
RAINBOW COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	ERIN MATURO	175	10.46%	-	7.69%	18.69%	13.79%
RAINBOW MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3	MIGUEL "MIG" GASCA			F02			
RAINBOW MUNICIPAL WATER	GREG IRVINE	1,276	62.82%	583	61.01%	69.18%	64.21%
DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3	GILLO IIIVIIVE	778	37.18%		38.99%	30.82%	35.79%
RAINBOW MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 4	PATRICIA A. TOWNSEND- SMITH	862	54.95%	170	52.46%	50.93%	58.06%
RAINBOW MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF	BILL STEWART						
DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 4		704	45.05%		47.54%	49.07%	41.94%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	ROBIN JOY MAXSON	10,449	18.55%	5,526	18.44%	16.80%	19.01%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	HOLLY HAMILTON BLEAKLEY		0.000/		0.500/	0.000	10.000
PAMONA COMMUNITY DI ANNUNC		5,520	9.82%	467	9.53%	8.93%	10.29%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	JANELLE CLARK	4,923	9.09%	304	8.97%	10.40%	8.94%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	DAWN PERFECT	4,775	8.61%	781	8.79%	8.91%	8.36%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	JONAS DYER	4,143	7.37%	130	7.37%	7.03%	7.44%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	KRISTI MANSOLF	4,058	7.17%	431	7.89%	6.08%	6.65%



Contest Name	Candidate	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
	Name						
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	LAUREN ELYSE SCHULTE						
		3,616	6.49%	64	6.43%	6.63%	6.51%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	JAMES "JIM" COOPER	3,488	6.39%	291	6.15%	7.44%	6.42%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	SCOTT ENSIGN	3,344	5.93%	150	6.48%	5.44%	5.46%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	LORI PATENAUDE	3,103	5.69%	51	5.09%	7.18%	6.00%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	LYNN HOPEWELL	3,295	5.61%	224	6.44%	3.40%	5.20%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	BRANDON POWELL	2,872	5.25%	765	4.94%	6.22%	5.38%
RAMONA COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	JOEY SPICUZZA	2,158	4.05%		3.49%	5.55%	4.32%
RAMONA MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS	JAMES HICKLE	·					
DIVISION NO. 2		1,398	62.16%	614	64.07%	60.89%	60.26%
RAMONA MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 2	MIKE DUDAS				05.000/		00 7 10/
RAMONA MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT	JACOB R.	843	37.84%		35.93%	39.11%	39.74%
MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 4	ZORIA	603	50.45%	13	48.21%	58.23%	50.79%
RAMONA MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS	JOE STUPAR		00.1070	10	10.2170	00.2070	00.770
DIVISION NO. 4		622	49.55%		51.79%	41.77%	49.21%
RAMONA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	MAYA PHILLIPS						
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1		729	74.11%	544	75.80%	67.86%	74.05%
RAMONA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTER A DEA NO. 4	DAVID WINDHAM						
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1		249	25.89%		24.20%	32.14%	25.95%
RAMONA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTER AREA NO. F.	RODGER DOHM						
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5		1,149	48.94%	549	52.68%	48.02%	45.65%
RAMONA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	NICOLE E. ROBERTSON						
	CINIDA DA DIO	679	28.56%	163	27.70%	27.78%	29.51%
RAMONA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	CINDY R. PARIS						
		529	22.50%		19.63%	24.21%	24.84%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
RANCHO SANTA FE SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	JEE MANGHANI	1,177	26.24%	46	27.28%	20.00%	26.09%
RANCHO SANTA FE SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	PAUL K. SEITZ	1,054	25.30%	31	24.33%	32.73%	25.10%
RANCHO SANTA FE SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	CRISTIAN ZARCU	1,046	24.66%	42	23.82%	30.39%	24.64%
RANCHO SANTA FE SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	KALI KIM	1,068	23.80%		24.56%	16.88%	24.17%
RINCON DEL DIABLO MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 1	GREG QUIST	3,679	63.39%	1,740	61.31%	69.42%	64.40%
RINCON DEL DIABLO MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 1	DAN SUNDQUIST	2,186	36.61%		38.69%	30.58%	35.60%
RINCON DEL DIABLO MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3	JAMES B. MURTLAND	3,357	51.91%	1,440	53.87%	49.31%	50.34%
RINCON DEL DIABLO MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3	PAUL FAUCHER	2,101	31.92%	1,134	29.87%	28.45%	34.66%
RINCON DEL DIABLO MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3	SUSAN REVELES	994	16.17%		16.26%	22.24%	15.01%
RINCON DEL DIABLO MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 4	RONALD E. NAVES JR	5,005	66.79%	2,744	69.13%	58.90%	65.03%
RINCON DEL DIABLO MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 4	ELLIOTT JUNG		33.21%	2,7 44	30.87%	41.10%	34.97%
SAN DIEGO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF EDUCATION DISTRICT B	SHANA HAZAN	31,113	60.29%	11,417	60.66%	47.71%	61.42%
SAN DIEGO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF EDUCATION DISTRICT B	GODWIN HIGA	19,596	39.71%	,	39.34%	52.29%	38.58%
SAN DIEGO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF EDUCATION DISTRICT C	CODY PETTERSON	32,585	56.18%	7,695	54.51%	40.97%	59.70%
SAN DIEGO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF EDUCATION DISTRICT C	BECCA WILLIAMS	23,985	43.82%		45.49%	59.03%	40.30%
SAN DIEGUITO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	RIMGA VISKANTA	8,292	57.51%	2,307	60.06%	39.48%	56.94%



Contest Name	Candidate	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
	Name						
SAN DIEGUITO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	DAVID CARATTINI						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1		5,684	42.49%		39.94%	60.52%	43.06%
SAN DIEGUITO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3	JANE LEA SMITH	0.204	E7 070/	2 242	/O 4F0/	40.050/	E7 F00/
SAN DIEGUITO UNION HIGH SCHOOL	SHEILA KING	8,394	57.87%	3,313	60.15%	40.95%	57.58%
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3	JILLA NINU	4,982	36.41%	4,738	33.92%	49.50%	37.58%
SAN DIEGUITO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	DANIEL HALE	.,,,,,	221.70	.,, 00	221,2,3		21.0073
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3		750	5.72%		5.93%	9.56%	4.84%
SAN DIEGUITO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	PHAN ANDERSON	5,347	51.39%	827	50.48%	59.10%	51.33%
SAN DIEGUITO UNION HIGH SCHOOL	JULIE	-,- 17		J2/			
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	BRONSTEIN	4,772	44.20%	4,581	44.86%	32.02%	45.09%
SAN DIEGUITO UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	GEORGIA RINGLER	400	4.4604		4 ( ( ) (	0.0001	2.5004
	ANDDEC	428	4.41%		4.66%	8.88%	3.58%
SAN MARCOS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	ANDRES RAMOS						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA C	MARTIN	1,622	53.36%	227	51.94%	46.50%	55.92%
SAN MARCOS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	STEPHANIE CARROLL						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA C		1,351	46.64%		48.06%	53.50%	44.08%
SAN MARCOS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	STACY CARLSON						
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA E		4,020	55.75%	890	58.61%	39.27%	55.46%
SAN MARCOS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA E	SHARYL CAVELLIER						
		2,949	44.25%		41.39%	60.73%	44.54%
SAN PASQUAL UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER - SHORT TERM TRUSTEE	KAMI GOE						
AREA NO. 1		627	57.94%	193	55.15%	62.75%	60.08%
SAN PASQUAL UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER - SHORT TERM TRUSTEE	MARJOLEIN LEGGE- BEEKMAN						
AREA NO. 1		462	42.06%		44.85%	37.25%	39.92%
SAN YSIDRO SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	RODOLFO "RUDY" LOPEZ						
		2,117	23.83%	5	24.74%	22.37%	23.30%
		_					



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
SAN YSIDRO SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	ZENAIDA R P ROSARIO	2,145	23.78%	249	23.78%	19.98%	24.81%
SAN YSIDRO SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	IRENE LOPEZ	1,912	21.36%	729	20.62%	19.98%	22.49%
SAN YSIDRO SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	ZACCHERI BROWN	1,237	14.27%	380	14.72%	14.97%	13.63%
SAN YSIDRO SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	MANUEL RAUL LOPEZ JR.						
		893	10.58%	453	10.26%	13.24%	10.18%
SAN YSIDRO SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	MICHAEL A. SISNEROS	490	6.17%		5.87%	9.46%	5.59%
SANTEE SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 1	BARBARA L. RYAN	13,259	75.54%	9,958	78.59%	63.95%	74.77%
SANTEE SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT	RON BURNER			7,730			
NO. 1 SANTEE SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT	KEN FOX	3,997	24.46%		21.41%	36.05%	25.23%
NO. 5 SANTEE SCHOOL DISTRICT	TRACIE THILL	8,509	48.58%	2,318	52.40%	42.75%	45.81%
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 5		6,148	36.71%	4,296	33.62%	46.58%	37.88%
SANTEE SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER SEAT NO. 5	JOSEPH DOLIN	2,624	14.71%		13.98%	10.67%	16.31%
SECRETARY OF STATE	SHIRLEY N. WEBER	534,754	56.96%	140,813	57.03%	40.09%	59.56%
SECRETARY OF STATE	ROB BERNOSKY	375,785	43.04%	•	42.97%	59.91%	40.44%
SHERIFF	KELLY ANNE MARTINEZ	481,438	58.59%	154,007	58.21%	49.35%	60.47%
SHERIFF	JOHN HEMMERLING	325,560	41.41%		41.79%	50.65%	39.53%
SOLANA BEACH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	DEBRA H. SCHADE						
SOLANA BEACH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	AUBREY L. HUFF	2,440	80.61%	1,999	82.50%	65.37%	80.60%
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	TIUFF	543	19.39%		17.50%	34.63%	19.40%
SOLANA BEACH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	GAYLIN ALLBAUGH						
TROSTEL AREA NO. 4		1,284	53.19%	164	54.19%	47.93%	52.55%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
SOLANA BEACH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	CHUCK RINGER						
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4		1,109	46.81%		45.81%	52.07%	47.45%
SOUTH BAY UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	KELLY M. LEIKER	0.070	40.0004	4.045	40.0704	E0 400/	(0.270)
SOUTH BAY UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT	MIGUEL DEL	2,070	68.02%	1,215	69.27%	58.48%	68.37%
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	VILLAR	917	31.98%		30.73%	41.52%	31.63%
SOUTH BAY UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	JOSE A. LOPEZ EGUINO	717	0117070		00.7070	11.0270	01.0070
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 2		1,413	68.54%	866	64.38%	68.78%	73.06%
SOUTH BAY UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	JOHN D. WATERS						
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 2		631	31.46%		35.62%	31.22%	26.94%
SOUTH BAY UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	MELANIE ELLSWORTH						
	LINCOLNI	1,331	70.65%	846	68.62%	60.81%	74.35%
SOUTH BAY UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	LINCOLN PICKARD						
SOUTHWESTERN COMMUNITY	ROBERT	532	29.35%		31.38%	39.19%	25.65%
COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	MORENO	7,741	51.53%	517	55.35%	48.67%	48.00%
SOUTHWESTERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING	GONZALO JESUS	,					
BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 1	QUINTERO	7,178	48.47%		44.65%	51.33%	52.00%
SOUTHWESTERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING	CORINA SOTO						
BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4		8,162	46.29%	3,736	47.15%	47.89%	45.19%
SOUTHWESTERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	MAE CASE						
	LILIMADERTO	4,729	27.16%	117	27.48%	31.34%	26.16%
SOUTHWESTERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 4	HUMBERTO GURMILAN		0.5			00 =	
SOUTHWESTERN COMMUNITY	DON M.	4,799	26.56%		25.37%	20.78%	28.65%
COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	DUMAS	16,552	66.17%	8,819	65.96%	56.65%	68.00%
SOUTHWESTERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 5	ROSEMARIE BALLARD			-,			
SOARD MEMBER TROSTEE AREA 140. 5		8,008	33.83%		34.04%	43.35%	32.00%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
SPRING VALLEY COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	VICTORIA ALEXANDRIA ABRENICA						
SPRING VALLEY COMMUNITY	CHRISTOPHER	7,198	13.92%	40	13.41%	12.71%	14.75%
PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING	MICHAEL						
GROUP	PIERCE	6,962	13.85%	1,441	13.91%	14.35%	13.69%
SPRING VALLEY COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING	LORA LOWES						
GROUP		5,740	11.35%	160	11.51%	10.89%	11.24%
SPRING VALLEY COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING	JOHN EUGENIO						
GROUP CARLES MEMBER, I EXIMING	LOGLINIO	5,551	11.07%	72	11.29%	11.42%	10.74%
SPRING VALLEY COMMUNITY	CHRIS						
PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	PEARSON	5,626	10.95%	100	11.22%	9.76%	10.83%
SPRING VALLEY COMMUNITY	HEAVEN	·					
PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING GROUP	MAJESTA MORGAN						
SPRING VALLEY COMMUNITY	J. SCOTT	5,312	10.77%	511	10.06%	12.62%	11.30%
PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING	SHAFFER						
GROUP SPRING VALLEY COMMUNITY	ROBERT EBLE	5,077	9.88%	7	10.27%	8.81%	9.62%
PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING	ROBERT EBLE						
GROUP	111051101	4,987	9.87%	886	10.43%	9.46%	9.27%
SPRING VALLEY COMMUNITY PLANNING AREA MEMBER, PLANNING	ANGELICA MARIA						
GROUP	WALLACE	4,129	8.33%		7.90%	10.01%	8.56%
STATE SENATOR 18TH DISTRICT (SAN	STEVE PADILLA	.,					
DIEGO PORTION ONLY)		71,639	61.44%	29,146	60.74%	48.77%	64.48%
STATE SENATOR 18TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	ALEJANDRO GALICIA	44 722	20 5/0/		20.279/	F1 220/	25 520/
STATE SENATOR 32ND DISTRICT (SAN	KELLY	41,732	38.56%		39.26%	51.23%	35.52%
DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	SEYARTO	2,040	56.99%	590	52.77%	71.13%	59.44%
STATE SENATOR 32ND DISTRICT (SAN	BRIAN NASH						
DIEGO PORTION ONLY)  STATE SENATOR 38TH DISTRICT (SAN	CATHERINE	1,659	43.01%		47.23%	28.87%	40.56%
DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	BLAKESPEAR	134,747	56.11%	31,637	57.02%	37.75%	58.21%
STATE SENATOR 38TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	MATT GUNDERSON	97,448	43.89%		42.98%	62.25%	41.79%
STATE SENATOR 40TH DISTRICT	BRIAN W. JONES	148,021	53.15%	20,161	53.02%	69.87%	50.69%
STATE SENATOR 40TH DISTRICT	JOSEPH C.	-,		.,			
	ROCHA	139,985	46.85%		46.98%	30.13%	49.31%
STATE SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION	TONY K. THURMOND	461,560	60.36%	170,949	61.33%	45.10%	61.68%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
STATE SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION	LANCE RAY CHRISTENSEN	282,946	39.64%		38.67%	54.90%	38.32%
SWEETWATER UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA 3	ELVA LOPEZ- ZEPEDA						
	DEDEKKALLE	7,895	39.75%	3,817	38.11%	29.58%	42.93%
SWEETWATER UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA 3	REBEKKAH E. NAPUTI	4,077	21.94%	300	22.24%	28.26%	20.62%
SWEETWATER UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD	MARQUETTA BROWN	1,077	21.7170		22.2170	20.2070	20.0270
MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA 3		3,954	20.54%	1,753	21.02%	20.68%	20.09%
SWEETWATER UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA 3	MICHAEL BLACK						
		2,327	12.37%	1,495	13.08%	14.82%	11.32%
SWEETWATER UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA 3	NOEMI ABREGO						
	MARTI	1,005	5.39%		5.55%	6.66%	5.04%
SWEETWATER UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA 5	EMERALD	7 200	FO 109/	/1	E1 200/	20.040/	FO 000/
SWEETWATER UNION HIGH SCHOOL	DANTE	7,298	50.19%	61	51.28%	39.84%	50.88%
DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA 5	GARCIA PAMINTUAN	6,967	49.81%		48.72%	60.16%	49.12%
TREASURER	FIONA MA	519,431	55.39%	112,459	56.09%	38.37%	57.38%
TREASURER	JACK M. GUERRERO	384,697	44.21%		43.91%	61.63%	41.73%
TREASURER-TAX COLLECTOR	DAN MCALLISTER	593,146	74.18%	430,897	76.70%	73.87%	71.49%
TREASURER-TAX COLLECTOR	GREG HODOSEVICH	203,330	25.43%		23.30%	26.13%	27.63%
TRI-CITY HEALTHCARE DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 6	TRACY M. YOUNGER	11 2/2	65.65%	5 Q12	67.88%	45.58%	66.19%
TRI-CITY HEALTHCARE DISTRICT	RICHARD	11,243	03.03%	5,813	07.00%	43.30%	00.17%
MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 6	TRUCHINSKI	5,269	34.00%		32.12%	54.42%	32.95%
UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE	DARRELL ISSA						
48TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION ONLY)		91,532	59.80%	35,360	58.26%	76.55%	58.42%
UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE 48TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION	STEPHEN HOULAHAN	44 277	20.079/		41 749/	22 450/	40.029/
ONLY) UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE	MIKE LEVIN	66,377	39.86%		41.74%	23.45%	40.82%
49TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	WINCE LEVIIN	99,426	56.59%	25,492	58.66%	36.41%	57.87%
•		• •					



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE 49TH DISTRICT (SAN DIEGO PORTION ONLY)	BRIAN MARYOTT	68,535	43.01%		41.34%	63.59%	41.20%
UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE 50TH DISTRICT	SCOTT PETERS	156,858	62.60%	68,608	61.75%	46.57%	65.62%
UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE 50TH DISTRICT	COREY GUSTAFSON	87,258	37.06%	,	38.25%	53.43%	33.64%
UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE 51ST DISTRICT	SARA JACOBS	133,973	61.64%	55,067	61.06%	45.06%	64.56%
UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE 51ST DISTRICT	STAN CAPLAN	76,957	38.01%		38.94%	54.94%	34.70%
UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE 52ND DISTRICT	JUAN VARGAS	91,921	66.18%	49,892	66.21%	54.37%	68.30%
UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE 52ND DISTRICT	TYLER GEFFENEY	42,860	33.15%		33.79%	45.63%	30.24%
UNITED STATES SENATOR (Full Term)	ALEX PADILLA	543,497	57.31%	153,049	57.54%	40.73%	59.72%
UNITED STATES SENATOR (Full Term)	MARK P. MEUSER	372,021	42.28%		42.46%	59.27%	39.39%
UNITED STATES SENATOR (Partial/Unexpired Term)	ALEX PADILLA	543,497	57.31%	153,049	57.54%	40.73%	59.72%
UNITED STATES SENATOR (Partial/Unexpired Term)	MARK P. MEUSER	372,021	42.28%		42.46%	59.27%	39.39%
VALLECITOS WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 2	JIM HERNANDEZ	1,918	51.34%	132	54.54%	52.85%	48.16%
VALLECITOS WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 2	PAUL MENDOZA	1,828	48.18%		45.46%	47.15%	50.85%
VALLECITOS WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3	CRAIG ELITHARP	3,599	80.96%	3,010	82.62%	73.54%	80.07%
VALLECITOS WATER DISTRICT MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO. 3	NESTOR DAVID MENDEZ						
VALLEY CENTER-PAUMA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING	JULIE STROH	803	18.67%		17.38%	26.46%	19.08%
BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3  VALLEY CENTER-PAUMA UNIFIED	WENDY	804	55.62%	504	55.29%	62.50%	54.73%
SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3	HEREDIA	372	25.02%	99	23.68%	22.79%	26.61%
VALLEY CENTER-PAUMA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3	KATHLEEN HELMS	284	19.00%		21.03%	14.71%	17.91%



Contest Name	Candidate Name	Votes	Vote %	Margin	Early %	E-Day %	Late %
VISTA IRRIGATION DISTRICT MEMBER,	PETER						
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.	KUCHINSKY II						
3		3,270	52.56%	390	56.45%	34.54%	52.63%
VISTA IRRIGATION DISTRICT MEMBER,	RICHARD						
BOARD OF DIRECTORS DIVISION NO.	ALVAREZ	2 (22	47.700/	#DEE!	42 550/	/F 4/0/	45.070/
3	RENA	2,622	46.78%	#REF!	43.55%	65.46%	45.97%
VISTA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	MARROCCO						
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 2	WARROCCO	2,744	38.02%	10	37.34%	36.51%	38.91%
VISTA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	DEBBIE						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	MORTON						
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 2		2,682	37.89%	1,158	39.77%	37.81%	36.20%
VISTA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	CARLA RIVERA-						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	CRUZ		00 4404		00 000/	0= 1001	00 500/
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 2	A A A DTILLA	1,651	23.44%		22.89%	25.69%	23.53%
VISTA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	MARTHA						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3	ALVARADO	2.017	EO 020/	10/	EO / 40/	25 700/	E4 220/
VISTA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	JEN TELLES	3,917	50.83%	186	50.64%	35.79%	54.32%
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	JEIN TELLES						
TRUSTEE AREA NO. 3		3,414	48.62%		49.36%	64.21%	44.39%
WARNER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	JEANNEAN						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	ROMBAL	412	38.72%	64	40.99%	33.33%	36.65%
WARNER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	TODD S.						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	HIPPER	345	33.33%	67	32.14%	33.33%	35.07%
WARNER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT	PJ						
GOVERNING BOARD MEMBER	STONEBURNER						
		271	27.69%		26.86%	33.33%	27.60%



## Appendix B – Voter Registration by City (11/8)

	Total			
	Registered			
Description	on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
CA - City Of Carlsbad	80,776	37.64%	31.71%	30.65%
CA - City Of Carlsbad Council District 1 (2022)	19,451	37.52%	31.35%	31.13%
CA - City Of Carlsbad Council District 2 (2022)	18,698	36.90%	31.99%	31.10%
CA - City Of Carlsbad Council District 3 (2022)	20,894	37.79%	31.22%	30.99%
CA - City Of Carlsbad Council District 4 (2022)	21,733	38.26%	32.26%	29.48%
CA - City Of Chula Vista	164,257	46.02%	22.19%	31.79%
CA - City Of Chula Vista Council District 1 (2022)	44,032	43.53%	26.16%	30.32%
CA - City Of Chula Vista Council District 2 (2022)	39,522	47.72%	21.06%	31.23%
CA - City Of Chula Vista Council District 3 (2022)	40,836	44.09%	22.91%	33.00%
CA - City Of Chula Vista Council District 4 (2022)	39,867	49.07%	18.20%	32.73%
CA - City Of Coronado	11,169	31.05%	37.49%	31.46%
CA - City Of Del Mar	3,251	42.73%	28.05%	29.22%
CA - City Of El Cajon	50,959	34.26%	33.23%	32.50%
CA - City Of El Cajon Council District 1 (2022)	15,733	36.01%	33.90%	30.10%
CA - City Of El Cajon Council District 2 (2022)	10,705	38.31%	26.54%	35.15%
CA - City Of El Cajon Council District 3 (2022)	14,152	28.89%	38.60%	32.51%
CA - City Of El Cajon Council District 4 (2022)	10,369	34.77%	31.82%	33.42%
CA - City Of Encinitas	44,490	44.29%	24.75%	30.96%
CA - City Of Encinitas Council District 1 (2022)	11,735	42.68%	25.83%	31.50%
CA - City Of Encinitas Council District 2 (2022)	10,142	47.91%	20.37%	31.72%
CA - City Of Encinitas Council District 3 (2022)	10,918	45.22%	24.13%	30.66%
CA - City Of Encinitas Council District 4 (2022)	11,695	41.90%	28.06%	30.04%
CA - City Of Escondido	76,519	38.45%	30.17%	31.38%
CA - City Of Escondido Council District 1 (2022)	14,526	43.98%	21.93%	34.09%
CA - City Of Escondido Council District 2 (2022)	24,495	34.51%	35.53%	29.97%
CA - City Of Escondido Council District 3 (2022)	15,708	42.59%	24.46%	32.95%
CA - City Of Escondido Council District 4 (2022)	21,790	36.22%	33.75%	30.02%
CA - City Of Imperial Beach	13,893	39.93%	25.39%	34.68%
CA - City Of Imperial Beach Council District 1 (2022)	3,217	41.50%	21.42%	37.08%



	Total			
	Registered			
Description	on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
CA - City Of Imperial Beach Council District 2 (2022)	4,047	39.73%	27.21%	33.06%
CA - City Of Imperial Beach Council District 3 (2022)	3,747	37.71%	29.78%	32.51%
CA - City Of Imperial Beach Council District 4 (2022)	2,882	41.33%	21.58%	37.09%
CA - City Of La Mesa	37,848	44.91%	24.97%	30.12%
CA - City Of Lemon Grove	15,935	46.39%	21.31%	32.30%
CA - City Of National City	27,427	49.14%	17.13%	33.73%
CA - City Of National City Council District 1 (2022)	6,057	51.40%	13.55%	35.05%
CA - City Of National City Council District 2 (2022)	6,660	51.02%	14.94%	34.04%
CA - City Of National City Council District 3 (2022)	7,477	45.53%	21.39%	33.09%
CA - City Of National City Council District 4 (2022)	7,233	49.26%	17.75%	32.99%
CA - City Of Oceanside	104,815	38.87%	30.11%	31.02%
CA - City Of Oceanside Council District 1 (2022)	23,797	40.87%	27.10%	32.04%
CA - City Of Oceanside Council District 2 (2022)	24,764	38.24%	30.20%	31.56%
CA - City Of Oceanside Council District 3 (2022)	29,665	39.03%	30.89%	30.08%
CA - City Of Oceanside Council District 4 (2022)	26,589	37.49%	31.87%	30.64%
CA - City Of Poway	32,831	32.84%	35.82%	31.34%
CA - City Of Poway Council District 1 (2022)	7,846	34.11%	34.51%	31.38%
CA - City Of Poway Council District 2 (2022)	9,268	30.38%	39.49%	30.13%
CA - City Of Poway Council District 3 (2022)	8,351	33.18%	36.64%	30.18%
CA - City Of Poway Council District 4 (2022)	7,366	34.18%	31.66%	34.16%
CA - City Of San Diego	799,872	46.96%	20.71%	32.33%
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 1 (2022)	95,746	42.70%	23.62%	33.68%
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 2 (2022)	94,502	43.58%	24.33%	32.10%
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 3 (2022)	98,563	57.26%	12.94%	29.80%
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 4 (2022)	83,228	49.96%	16.77%	33.27%
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 5 (2022)	103,692	38.12%	29.12%	32.76%
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 6 (2022)	77,809	43.87%	22.94%	33.19%
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 7 (2022)	91,025	44.61%	24.79%	30.60%
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 8 (2022)	79,633	50.95%	15.60%	33.45%
CA - City Of San Diego Council District 9 (2022)	75,674	53.80%	13.64%	32.56%
CA - City Of San Marcos	52,030	38.84%	30.00%	31.16%
CA - City Of San Marcos Council District 1 (2022)	8,891	45.69%	21.44%	32.88%
CA - City Of San Marcos Council District 2 (2022)	14,603	37.66%	30.72%	31.62%
CA - City Of San Marcos Council District 3 (2022)	13,776	38.69%	31.62%	29.69%



	Total			
	Registered			
Description	on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
CA - City Of San Marcos Council District 4 (2022)	14,760	36.01%	32.93%	31.06%
CA - City Of Santee	37,746	29.96%	40.15%	29.89%
CA - City Of Santee Council District 1 (2022)	10,099	28.00%	41.93%	30.06%
CA - City Of Santee Council District 2 (2022)	8,466	29.57%	40.96%	29.47%
CA - City Of Santee Council District 3 (2022)	9,340	32.66%	36.56%	30.78%
CA - City Of Santee Council District 4 (2022)	9,841	29.74%	41.02%	29.23%
CA - City Of Solana Beach	9,469	42.17%	27.09%	30.74%
CA - City Of Solana Beach Council District 1 (2022)	2,599	44.29%	25.74%	29.97%
CA - City Of Solana Beach Council District 2 (2022)	2,141	44.70%	22.89%	32.41%
CA - City Of Solana Beach Council District 3 (2022)	2,132	41.28%	28.56%	30.16%
CA - City Of Solana Beach Council District 4 (2022)	2,597	38.70%	30.69%	30.61%
CA - City Of Vista	50,957	39.83%	27.93%	32.24%
CA - City Of Vista Council District 1 (2022)	9,886	44.14%	20.41%	35.44%
CA - City Of Vista Council District 2 (2022)	13,743	37.73%	30.90%	31.37%
CA - City Of Vista Council District 3 (2022)	11,884	41.51%	26.14%	32.35%
CA - City Of Vista Council District 4 (2022)	15,444	37.65%	31.48%	30.87%
CA - Uninc - Agua Caliente (2022)	75	22.67%	37.33%	40.00%
CA - Uninc - Alpine (2022)	11,780	21.14%	52.78%	26.09%
CA - Uninc - Ballena (2022)	576	20.83%	52.95%	26.22%
CA - Uninc - Barona (2022)	418	29.90%	35.17%	34.93%
CA - Uninc - Barrett Lake (2022)	242	38.02%	22.31%	39.67%
CA - Uninc - Bonita (2022)	9,829	40.26%	30.42%	29.32%
CA - Uninc - Bonsall (2022)	3,759	27.64%	41.93%	30.43%
CA - Uninc - Borrego Springs (2022)	1,801	41.53%	30.26%	28.21%
CA - Uninc - Bostonia (2022)	11,609	33.45%	35.38%	31.17%
CA - Uninc - Boulder Creek (2022)	123	22.76%	42.28%	34.96%
CA - Uninc - Boulevard (2022)	1,270	23.46%	45.35%	31.18%
CA - Uninc - Buena (2022)	8,267	33.80%	35.60%	30.60%
CA - Uninc - Camp Pendleton (2022)	3,152	26.81%	34.90%	38.29%
CA - Uninc - Campo (2022)	1,349	25.87%	42.99%	31.13%
CA - Uninc - Capitan Grande (2022)	17	29.41%	35.29%	35.29%
CA - Uninc - Crest (2022)	2,340	24.15%	48.76%	27.09%
CA - Uninc - Cuyamaca (2022)	232	34.91%	35.34%	29.74%
CA - Uninc - De Luz (2022)	550	28.00%	36.55%	35.45%



	Total			
	Registered			
Description	on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
CA - Uninc - Dehesa (2022)	960	26.25%	43.02%	30.73%
CA - Uninc - Del Dios (2022)	13,086	35.98%	27.96%	36.06%
CA - Uninc - Descanso (2022)	1,713	21.31%	52.42%	26.27%
CA - Uninc - Dulzura (2022)	461	34.49%	32.10%	33.41%
CA - Uninc - Elfin Forest (2022)	566	31.63%	36.93%	31.45%
CA - Uninc - Fairbanks Ranch (2022)	1,162	24.96%	43.98%	31.07%
CA - Uninc - Fallbrook (2022)	26,097	29.88%	40.62%	29.49%
CA - Uninc - Felicita Park (2022)	2,507	30.12%	41.44%	28.44%
CA - Uninc - Foothill (2022)	1,106	29.20%	41.23%	29.57%
CA - Uninc - Gopher Canyon (2022)	1,019	26.79%	47.11%	26.10%
CA - Uninc - Harbison Canyon (2022)	797	21.33%	46.55%	32.12%
CA - Uninc - Harmony Grove (2022)	1,991	34.51%	34.91%	30.59%
CA - Uninc - Helix (2022)	10,338	39.35%	32.03%	28.62%
CA - Uninc - Hidden Meadows (2022)	3,623	28.32%	45.63%	26.06%
CA - Uninc - Jacumba (2022)	414	28.74%	35.27%	35.99%
CA - Uninc - Jamacha (2022)	1,784	21.64%	51.07%	27.30%
CA - Uninc - Jamul (2022)	6,341	25.93%	46.71%	27.36%
CA - Uninc - Japatul (2022)	776	16.88%	57.09%	26.03%
CA - Uninc - Jesmond Dene (2022)	2,525	28.63%	42.57%	28.79%
CA - Uninc - Julian (2022)	2,221	28.19%	42.91%	28.91%
CA - Uninc - Kitchen Creek (2022)	3	33.33%	33.33%	33.33%
CA - Uninc - Lake Henshaw (2022)	109	29.36%	45.87%	24.77%
CA - Uninc - Lake Morena (2022)	1,036	23.07%	46.04%	30.89%
CA - Uninc - Lake San Marcos (2022)	4,261	34.78%	40.11%	25.11%
CA - Uninc - Lake Wohlford (2022)	206	31.07%	34.95%	33.98%
CA - Uninc - Lakeside (2022)	22,975	24.98%	45.99%	29.02%
CA - Uninc - Lakeview Flinn (2022)	11,107	22.87%	50.63%	26.51%
CA - Uninc - Lincoln Acres (2022)	1,245	49.24%	16.63%	34.14%
CA - Uninc - Lomas Santa Fe (2022)	861	40.88%	29.85%	29.27%
CA - Uninc - Mesa Grande (2022)	160	27.50%	40.63%	31.88%
CA - Uninc - Miramar Pomerado (2022)	5	20.00%	60.00%	20.00%
CA - Uninc - Morettis (2022)	44	31.82%	34.09%	34.09%
CA - Uninc - Mount Laguna (2022)	79	36.71%	41.77%	21.52%
CA - Uninc - Murray (2022)	5	80.00%	0.00%	20.00%



	Total			
	Registered			
Description	on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
CA - Uninc - Oak Grove (2022)	341	22.58%	46.63%	30.79%
CA - Uninc - Ocotillo Wells (2022)	161	24.84%	48.45%	26.71%
CA - Uninc - Pala (2022)	738	34.42%	25.61%	39.97%
CA - Uninc - Palomar Mountain (2022)	546	37.18%	31.87%	30.95%
CA - Uninc - Pamo (2022)	22	18.18%	59.09%	22.73%
CA - Uninc - Pauma Valley (2022)	1,749	34.25%	34.19%	31.56%
CA - Uninc - Pine Valley (2022)	1,280	19.30%	55.55%	25.16%
CA - Uninc - Potrero (2022)	674	42.43%	23.89%	33.68%
CA - Uninc - Rainbow (2022)	1,352	28.70%	38.31%	32.99%
CA - Uninc - Ramona (2022)	23,864	23.24%	47.64%	29.12%
CA - Uninc - Ranchita (2022)	289	28.37%	45.33%	26.30%
CA - Uninc - Rancho El Cajon (2022)	3,988	21.51%	51.23%	27.26%
CA - Uninc - Rancho Guejito (2022)	266	26.69%	47.74%	25.56%
CA - Uninc - Rancho Monserate (2022)	3,580	32.23%	37.85%	29.92%
CA - Uninc - Rancho Otay (2022)	41	12.20%	24.39%	63.41%
CA - Uninc - Rancho Santa Fe (2022)	4,670	25.48%	43.40%	31.11%
CA - Uninc - Rincon (2022)	444	36.04%	33.56%	30.41%
CA - Uninc - Rincon D Diablo (2022)	5,655	29.44%	42.00%	28.56%
CA - Uninc - Rock Springs (2022)	1,837	34.13%	33.59%	32.28%
CA - Uninc - San Diego Countywide	310,812	30.65%	39.64%	29.71%
CA - Uninc - San Felipe (2022)	30	30.00%	40.00%	30.00%
CA - Uninc - San Pasqual Valley (2022)	406	30.05%	41.63%	28.33%
CA - Uninc - Santa Margarita (2022)	5	40.00%	60.00%	0.00%
CA - Uninc - Santa Ysabel (2022)	170	31.76%	28.82%	39.41%
CA - Uninc - Shelter Valley (2022)	231	24.24%	46.32%	29.44%
CA - Uninc - Spring Valley (2022)	35,671	43.07%	25.12%	31.81%
CA - Uninc - Sunshine Summit (2022)	398	29.15%	42.71%	28.14%
CA - Uninc - Sutherland (2022)	59	11.86%	61.02%	27.12%
CA - Uninc - Sweetwater (2022)	2,401	39.65%	28.32%	32.03%
CA - Uninc - Tecate (2022)	221	42.53%	17.19%	40.27%
CA - Uninc - Twin Oaks (2022)	1,227	32.03%	39.69%	28.28%
CA - Uninc - Valle De Oro (2022)	19,493	29.25%	43.13%	27.62%
CA - Uninc - Valley Center (2022)	15,376	26.69%	44.36%	28.95%
CA - Uninc - Vista Acres (2022)	2,364	32.66%	36.93%	30.41%



	Total			
Description	Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
CA - Uninc - Warner Springs (2022)	192	23.96%	- [-	
CA - Uninc - Whispering Palms (2022)	2,081	28.30%	40.70%	30.99%
CA - Uninc - Witch Creek (2022)	17	11.76%	76.47%	11.76%
CA - Uninc - Yaqui Wells (2022)	1	100.00%	0.00%	0.00%



## Appendix C – Voter Registration by School District (11/8)

	Total			
Description	Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
Description Alpine Union Elementary School District	13,568	20.89%	52.71%	26.40%
Bonsall Unified School District	13,437	29.31%	41.27%	29.42%
	2,423	33.47%	35.95%	30.58%
Bonsall Unified School District TA A (2022)				
Bonsall Unified School District TA B (2022)	2,955	26.36%	44.30%	29.34%
Bonsall Unified School District TA C (2022)	2,845	27.94%	42.88%	29.17%
Bonsall Unified School District TA D (2022)	3,077	27.14%	47.25%	25.61%
Bonsall Unified School District TA E (2022)	2,137	33.65%	32.34%	34.02%
Borrego Springs Unified School District	1,968	39.99%	31.86%	28.15%
Cajon Valley Union Elementary School District	91,660	31.60%	37.74%	30.66%
Cajon Valley Union Elementary School District TA 1 (2022)	23,462	24.75%	47.35%	27.90%
Cajon Valley Union Elementary School District TA 2 (2022)	16,889	35.12%	31.78%	33.10%
Cajon Valley Union Elementary School District TA 3 (2022)	12,792	39.14%	25.26%	35.60%
Cajon Valley Union Elementary School District TA 4 (2022)	16,893	33.37%	35.19%	31.43%
Cajon Valley Union Elementary School District TA 5 (2022)	21,624	30.43%	41.36%	28.21%
Cardiff Elementary School District	8,544	46.09%	22.88%	31.03%
Carlsbad Unified School District	54,085	37.45%	31.56%	31.00%
Carlsbad Unified School District TA 1 (2022)	10,322	39.33%	28.57%	32.10%
Carlsbad Unified School District TA 2 (2022)	10,444	37.24%	31.56%	31.20%
Carlsbad Unified School District TA 3 (2022)	11,789	36.02%	33.62%	30.37%
Carlsbad Unified School District TA 4 (2022)	11,692	35.97%	33.54%	30.48%
Carlsbad Unified School District TA 5 (2022)	9,838	39.15%	29.86%	30.98%
Chula Vista Elementary School District	190,960	45.88%	22.41%	31.71%
Coronado Unified School District	11,195	30.94%	37.46%	31.59%
Dehesa Elementary School District	1,687	24.07%	46.53%	29.40%
Del Mar Union Elementary School District	31,087	42.32%	23.35%	34.33%
Encinitas Union Elementary School District	53,441	42.02%	27.39%	30.58%
Escondido Union Elementary School District	91,921	37.06%	31.95%	30.99%
Escondido Union Elementary School District TA 1 (2022)	10,612	46.63%	17.85%	35.53%
Escondido Union Elementary School District TA 2 (2022)	23,983	34.27%	36.15%	29.58%



	Total			
Description	Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
Escondido Union Elementary School District TA 3 (2022)	19,246	36.01%	32.87%	31.12%
Escondido Union Elementary School District TA 4 (2022)	18,718	37.69%	31.39%	30.93%
Escondido Union Elementary School District TA 5 (2022)	19,362	35.70%	34.10%	30.20%
Escondido Union High School District	94,229	36.82%	32.28%	30.90%
Escondido Union High School District TA 1 (2022)	10,717	46.04%	18.62%	35.35%
Escondido Union High School District TA 2 (2022)	22,105	35.73%	34.40%	29.87%
Escondido Union High School District TA 3 (2022)	18,815	36.16%	32.71%	31.12%
Escondido Union High School District TA 4 (2022)	20,087	37.24%	32.35%	30.41%
Escondido Union High School District TA 4 (2022)	22,505	33.67%	36.28%	30.06%
Fallbrook Elementary School District TA 1 (2022)	2,188	27.24%	41.77%	30.99%
Fallbrook Elementary School District TA 2 (2022)	3,193	26.09%	42.41%	31.51%
Fallbrook Elementary School District TA 3 (2022)	4,664	40.50%	23.43%	36.06%
Fallbrook Elementary School District TA 4 (2022)	9,552	29.50%	40.90%	29.60%
Fallbrook Elementary School District TA 5 (2022)	7,403	26.71%	46.10%	27.19%
Fallbrook Union High School District	28,365	30.01%	39.48%	30.51%
Fallbrook Union High School District TA 1 (2022)	4,493	26.93%	40.95%	32.12%
Fallbrook Union High School District TA 2 (2022)	463	27.65%	33.05%	39.31%
Fallbrook Union High School District TA 3 (2022)	8,883	26.79%	45.93%	27.28%
Fallbrook Union High School District TA 4 (2022)	4,914	39.68%	24.38%	35.94%
Fallbrook Union High School District TA 5 (2022)	9,612	29.58%	40.87%	29.56%
Grossmont Cuyamaca Community College District	296,113	34.24%	35.57%	30.18%
Grossmont Cuyamaca Community College District TA 1 (2022)	63,795	28.40%	42.01%	29.59%
Grossmont Cuyamaca Community College District TA 2 (2022)	62,530	41.45%	28.86%	29.69%
	45,378	35.55%	31.37%	33.08%
Grossmont Cuyamaca Community College District TA 3 (2022)	67,064	24.09%	48.11%	27.80%
Grossmont Cuyamaca Community College District TA 4 (2022) Grossmont Cuyamaca Community College District TA 5 (2022)	57,346	43.73%	24.40%	31.86%
	288,042	34.50%	35.31%	30.19%
Grossmont Union High School District  Grossmont Union High School District 1 (2022)	55,964	44.28%	23.75%	31.97%
Grossmont Union High School District 1 (2022)			29.19%	
Grossmont Union High School District 2 (2022)	62,035	41.23%		29.57%
Grossmont Union High School District 3 (2022)	42,532	36.39%	30.21%	33.39%
Grossmont Union High School District 4 (2022)	63,640	28.69%	41.85%	29.46%
Grossmont Union High School District 5 (2022)	63,871	23.91%	48.25%	27.84%
Jamul Dulzura Elementary School District	6,750	27.11%	44.50%	28.39%
Jamul Dulzura Elementary School District TA 1 (2022)	1,392	27.51%	45.62%	26.87%



	Total			
Description	Registered on 11/8	Dom	Don	Othor
Description  James J. District TA 2 (2022)		29.05%	Rep 43.80%	Other 27.15%
Jamul Dulzura Elementary School District TA 2 (2022)	1,532			
Jamul Dulzura Elementary School District TA 3 (2022)	1,296	23.84%	46.91%	29.24%
Jamul Dulzura Elementary School District TA 4 (2022)	1,371	24.29%	47.70%	28.01%
Jamul Dulzura Elementary School District TA 5 (2022)	1,159	31.06%	37.62%	31.32%
Julian Union Elementary School District	2,797	28.21%	41.79%	30.00%
Julian Union High School District	3,129	27.87%	42.47%	29.66%
La Mesa-Spring Valley Elementary School District	85,594	42.73%	26.72%	30.55%
La Mesa-Spring Valley Elementary School District TA 1 (2022)	18,348	39.58%	31.68%	28.73%
La Mesa-Spring Valley Elementary School District TA 2 (2022)	17,174	46.59%	23.37%	30.05%
La Mesa-Spring Valley Elementary School District TA 3 (2022)	17,355	41.98%	27.65%	30.37%
La Mesa-Spring Valley Elementary School District TA 4 (2022)	17,511	40.55%	27.67%	31.78%
La Mesa-Spring Valley Elementary School District TA 5 (2022)	15,206	45.51%	22.39%	32.10%
Lakeside Union Elementary School District (San Diego)	27,249	24.70%	46.62%	28.68%
Lemon Grove Elementary School District	21,322	47.00%	20.58%	32.42%
Mira Costa Community College District	259,402	39.79%	28.35%	31.87%
Mira Costa Community College District TA 1 (2022)	34,753	41.97%	23.13%	34.89%
Mira Costa Community College District TA 2 (2022)	42,441	38.88%	29.12%	32.00%
Mira Costa Community College District TA 3 (2022)	43,402	42.39%	26.68%	30.94%
Mira Costa Community College District TA 4 (2022)	38,668	37.70%	31.98%	30.32%
Mira Costa Community College District TA 5 (2022)	38,249	38.09%	31.05%	30.86%
Mira Costa Community College District TA 6 (2022)	30,322	37.38%	29.99%	32.62%
Mira Costa Community College District TA 7 (2022)	31,567	41.96%	26.02%	32.02%
Mountain-Empire Unified School District	8,071	25.16%	45.03%	29.81%
Mountain-Empire Unified School District TA 1 (2022)	1,068	25.84%	40.17%	33.99%
Mountain-Empire Unified School District TA 2 (2022)	1,052	22.34%	47.43%	30.23%
Mountain-Empire Unified School District TA 3 (2022)	1,169	26.43%	43.20%	30.37%
Mountain-Empire Unified School District TA 4 (2022)	1,157	22.73%	48.49%	28.78%
Mountain-Empire Unified School District TA 5 (2022)	1,008	40.18%	24.21%	35.62%
Mountain-Empire Unified School District TA 6 (2022)	1,219	19.69%	55.05%	25.27%
Mountain-Empire Unified School District TA 7 (2022)	1,398	21.67%	51.86%	26.47%
National Elementary School District	27,312	49.31%	16.90%	33.79%
Oceanside Unified School District	72,552	39.66%	28.32%	32.02%
Oceanside Unified School District TA 1 (2022)	13,144	42.93%	23.78%	33.29%
Oceanside Unified School District TA 2 (2022)	17,824	38.27%	30.45%	31.27%



	Total			
Description	Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
Oceanside Unified School District TA 3 (2022)	10,616	33.79%	33.09%	33.12%
Oceanside Unified School District TA 4 (2022)	14,336	41.63%	25.54%	32.83%
Oceanside Unified School District TA 5 (2022)	16,632	40.61%	28.97%	30.42%
Palomar Community College District	474,185	35.46%	33.32%	31.22%
Palomar Community College District TA 1 (2022)	99,293	37.27%	29.20%	33.53%
Palomar Community College District TA 2 (2022)	73,631	40.77%	26.91%	32.32%
Palomar Community College District TA 3 (2022)	94,948	38.97%	29.94%	31.09%
Palomar Community College District TA 4 (2022)	110,763	31.13%	38.77%	30.11%
Palomar Community College District TA 5 (2022)	95,550	31.02%	39.61%	29.37%
Poway Unified School District	131,535	36.59%	30.47%	32.94%
Poway Unified School District TA 1 (2022)	25,430	37.26%	27.19%	35.55%
Poway Unified School District TA 2 (2022)	30,223	34.52%	36.23%	29.25%
Poway Unified School District TA 3 (2022)	25,439	38.18%	28.01%	33.81%
Poway Unified School District TA 4 (2022)	25,513	38.87%	27.49%	33.64%
Poway Unified School District TA 5 (2022)	24,930	34.47%	32.41%	33.12%
Ramona Unified School District	24,460	23.14%	47.83%	29.03%
Ramona Unified School District TA 1 (2022)	3,373	30.03%	36.11%	33.86%
Ramona Unified School District TA 2 (2022)	5,600	23.59%	48.64%	27.77%
Ramona Unified School District TA 3 (2022)	5,038	21.16%	50.16%	28.68%
Ramona Unified School District TA 4 (2022)	5,371	20.72%	50.66%	28.62%
Ramona Unified School District TA 5 (2022)	5,078	22.59%	49.41%	28.00%
Rancho Santa Fe Elementary School District	4,816	25.73%	43.04%	31.23%
San Diego Community College District	605,880	48.29%	19.71%	32.00%
San Diego Community College District TA A (2022)	125,843	44.97%	23.04%	31.99%
San Diego Community College District TA B (2022)	124,990	41.98%	25.79%	32.23%
San Diego Community College District TA C (2022)	130,518	51.61%	17.67%	30.72%
San Diego Community College District TA D (2022)	121,853	49.39%	18.58%	32.03%
San Diego Community College District TA E (2022)	102,676	54.53%	12.15%	33.32%
San Diego Unified School District	605,554	48.32%	19.69%	31.99%
San Diego Unified School District TA A (2022)	124,154	41.57%	25.45%	32.97%
San Diego Unified School District TA B (2022)	125,996	48.27%	21.23%	30.50%
San Diego Unified School District TA C (2022)	122,646	45.35%	22.57%	32.08%
San Diego Unified School District TA D (2022)	122,539	56.21%	12.68%	31.11%
San Diego Unified School District TA E (2022)	110,219	50.48%	16.04%	33.47%



	Total			
	Registered			
Description	on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
San Dieguito Union High School District	127,331	40.98%	26.83%	32.19%
San Dieguito Union High School District TA 1 (2022)	26,039	44.20%	24.84%	30.96%
San Dieguito Union High School District TA 2 (2022)	27,166	39.08%	30.63%	30.29%
San Dieguito Union High School District TA 3 (2022)	27,259	43.17%	26.15%	30.68%
San Dieguito Union High School District TA 4 (2022)	25,379	37.98%	28.70%	33.31%
San Dieguito Union High School District TA 5 (2022)	21,488	40.22%	23.07%	36.70%
San Marcos Unified School District	74,167	38.33%	30.87%	30.79%
San Marcos Unified School District TA A (2022)	17,414	38.30%	31.81%	29.89%
San Marcos Unified School District TA B (2022)	16,155	36.87%	33.07%	30.06%
San Marcos Unified School District TA C (2022)	10,031	45.69%	22.02%	32.29%
San Marcos Unified School District TA D (2022)	14,697	37.06%	31.92%	31.03%
San Marcos Unified School District TA E (2022)	15,870	36.40%	32.24%	31.36%
San Pasqual Union Elementary School District	2,308	27.30%	45.45%	27.25%
San Pasqual Union Elementary School District TA 1 (2022)	511	30.53%	42.86%	26.61%
San Pasqual Union Elementary School District TA 2 (2022)	458	28.38%	47.38%	24.24%
San Pasqual Union Elementary School District TA 3 (2022)	434	22.12%	42.63%	35.25%
San Pasqual Union Elementary School District TA 4 (2022)	413	32.20%	44.07%	23.73%
San Pasqual Union Elementary School District TA 5 (2022)	492	23.37%	50.00%	26.63%
San Ysidro Elementary School District	20,397	51.11%	15.02%	33.88%
Santee Elementary School District	40,212	29.87%	40.29%	29.83%
Solana Beach Elementary School District TA 1 (2022)	5,762	44.59%	23.88%	31.53%
Solana Beach Elementary School District TA 2 (2022)	6,349	37.25%	33.03%	29.72%
Solana Beach Elementary School District TA 3 (2022)	5,585	34.65%	32.03%	33.32%
Solana Beach Elementary School District TA 4 (2022)	5,742	34.95%	27.20%	37.84%
Solana Beach Elementary School District TA 5 (2022)	6,005	41.78%	23.50%	34.72%
South Bay Elementary School District	42,749	46.75%	19.77%	33.48%
South Bay Union Elementary School District TA 1 (2022)	8,612	38.68%	27.96%	33.36%
South Bay Union Elementary School District TA 2 (2022)	8,285	44.02%	21.63%	34.35%
South Bay Union Elementary School District TA 3 (2022)	8,526	45.54%	20.61%	33.85%
South Bay Union Elementary School District TA 4 (2022)	8,379	52.08%	14.15%	33.76%
South Bay Union Elementary School District TA 5 (2022)	8,947	53.19%	14.63%	32.18%
Southwestern Community College District	292,577	46.12%	21.57%	32.31%
Southwestern Community College District TA 1 (2022)	53,749	48.54%	18.61%	32.85%
Southwestern Community College District TA 2 (2022)	56,542	43.49%	23.10%	33.40%



	Total			
Description	Registered on 11/8	Dem	Rep	Other
Southwestern Community College District TA 3 (2022)	57,817	50.90%	16.15%	32.95%
Southwestern Community College District TA 4 (2022)	58,784	45.16%	22.98%	31.86%
Southwestern Community College District TA 5 (2022)	65,685	43.05%	26.16%	30.78%
Spencer Valley Elementary School District	332	25.00%	48.19%	26.81%
Sweetwater Union High School District	281,418	46.72%	20.94%	32.34%
Sweetwater Union High School District TA 1 (2022)	48,892	49.30%	17.28%	33.43%
Sweetwater Union High School District TA 2 (2022)	64,080	44.18%	25.63%	30.19%
Sweetwater Union High School District TA 3 (2022)	58,459	43.79%	23.90%	32.31%
Sweetwater Union High School District TA 4 (2022)	56,279	49.88%	17.30%	32.82%
Sweetwater Union High School District TA 5 (2022)	53,708	47.28%	19.27%	33.45%
Vallecitos Elementary School District TA 1 ( San Diego ) (2022)	276	24.28%	47.83%	27.90%
Vallecitos Elementary School District TA 2 ( San Diego ) (2022)	274	30.29%	36.13%	33.58%
Vallecitos Elementary School District TA 3 ( San Diego ) (2022)	312	30.77%	33.01%	36.22%
Vallecitos Elementary School District TA 4 ( San Diego ) (2022)	280	25.71%	41.79%	32.50%
Vallecitos Elementary School District TA 5 ( San Diego ) (2022)	223	35.87%	30.04%	34.08%
Vallecitos Elementary School District ( San Diego )	1,365	29.16%	37.95%	32.89%
Valley Center-Pauma Unified School District	18,365	27.69%	42.91%	29.39%
Valley Center-Pauma Unified School District TA 1 (2022)	3,592	26.87%	43.60%	29.54%
Valley Center-Pauma Unified School District TA 2 (2022)	3,475	31.17%	38.19%	30.65%
Valley Center-Pauma Unified School District TA 3 (2022)	3,450	24.00%	46.61%	29.39%
Valley Center-Pauma Unified School District TA 4 (2022)	3,582	27.86%	42.32%	29.82%
Valley Center-Pauma Unified School District TA 5 (2022)	4,266	28.41%	43.69%	27.89%
Vista Unified School District	88,736	37.90%	31.10%	30.99%
Vista Unified School District TA 1 (2022)	18,919	36.04%	32.95%	31.01%
Vista Unified School District TA 2 (2022)	17,387	36.40%	32.40%	31.19%
Vista Unified School District TA 3 (2022)	17,399	38.84%	30.14%	31.02%
Vista Unified School District TA 4 (2022)	13,927	42.45%	24.26%	33.30%
Vista Unified School District TA 5 (2022)	21,104	37.03%	33.69%	29.28%
Warner Unified School District	1,518	27.54%	42.09%	30.37%



## Appendix D – Partisan Performance by City

District	Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
City of Carlsbad	69.40%	Newsom +7.12%	Padilla +11.05%
City of Carlsbad - District 1	66.07%	Newsom +5.42%	Padilla +10.2%
City of Carlsbad - District 2	68.02 %	Newsom +5.57%	Padilla +9.24%
City of Carlsbad - District 3	70.66 %	Newsom +8.57%	Padilla +12.2%
City of Carlsbad - District 4	72.37 %	Newsom +8.42%	Padilla +12.14%
City of Chula Vista	41.79%	Newsom +18.33%	Padilla +22.07%
City of Chula Vista - District 1	48.90 %	Newsom +11.86%	Padilla +15.37%
City of Chula Vista - District 2	43.03 %	Newsom +21.11%	Padilla +25.3%
City of Chula Vista - District 3	40.13 %	Newsom +18.71%	Padilla +21.99%
City of Chula Vista - District 4	34.38 %	Newsom +24.59%	Padilla +28.7%
City of Coronado	68.50%	Dahle +6.22%	Meuser +3.4%
City of Del Mar	73.07%	Newsom +17.57%	Padilla +21.66%
City of El Cajon	44.04%	Dahle +12.1%	Meuser +8.43%
City of El Cajon - District 1	54.00 %	Dahle +9.37%	Meuser +5.31%
City of El Cajon - District 2	34.25 %	Dahle +0.46%	Padilla +3.21%
City of El Cajon - District 3	45.95 %	Dahle +26.25%	Meuser +22.71%
City of El Cajon - District 4	36.41 %	Dahle +5.26%	Meuser +2.25%
City of Encinitas	71.65%	Newsom +22.98%	Padilla +28.44%
City of Encinitas - District 1	72.85 %	Newsom +20.38%	Padilla +24.7%
City of Encinitas - District 2	67.42 %	Newsom +32.34%	Padilla +38.23%
City of Encinitas - District 3	72.03 %	Newsom +24.81%	Padilla +30.95%
City of Encinitas - District 4	73.77 %	Newsom +16.47%	Padilla +22.14%
City of Escondido	50.19%	Dahle +2.78%	Padilla +0.86%
City of Escondido - District 1	36.37 %	Newsom +12.02%	Padilla +17.23%
City of Escondido - District 2	57.32 %	Dahle +10.73%	Meuser +7.71%
City of Escondido - District 3	42.09 %	Newsom +10.17%	Padilla +14.56%
City of Escondido - District 4	57.23 %	Dahle +6.98%	Meuser +3.65%
City of Imperial Beach	43.98%	Newsom +4.36%	Padilla +8.56%
City of Imperial Beach - District 1	34.22 %	Newsom +9.62%	Padilla +13.8%
City of Imperial Beach - District 2	48.11 %	Newsom +5.27%	Padilla +9.87%
City of Imperial Beach - District 3	54.79 %	Dahle +2.5%	Padilla +1.59%
City of Imperial Beach - District 4	35.00 %	Newsom +10.95%	Padilla +14.69%
City of La Mesa	57.95%	Newsom +19.09%	Padilla +23.41%
City of Lemon Grove	44.60%	Newsom +18.92%	Padilla +22.37%
City of National City	34.81%	Newsom +33.65%	Padilla +36.36%



District	Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
City of National City - District 1	32.00 %	Newsom +45.63%	Padilla +48.75%
City of National City - District 2	34.01 %	Newsom +35.82%	Padilla +40.47%
City of National City - District 3	37.95 %	Newsom +28.24%	Padilla +28.57%
City of National City - District 4	34.67 %	Newsom +28.53%	Padilla +31.78%
City of Oceanside	58.40%	Newsom +5.92%	Padilla +9.12%
City of Oceanside - District 1	55.97 %	Newsom +11.53%	Padilla +15.28%
City of Oceanside - District 2	53.26 %	Newsom +2.08%	Padilla +5.06%
City of Oceanside - District 3	63.59 %	Newsom +7.17%	Padilla +10.26%
City of Oceanside - District 4	59.59 %	Newsom +2.89%	Padilla +5.95%
City of Poway	64.11%	Dahle +6.49%	Meuser +2.56%
City of Poway - District 1	63.57 %	Dahle +3%	Padilla +1.44%
City of Poway - District 2	70.17 %	Dahle +10.32%	Meuser +7.31%
City of Poway - District 3	65.28 %	Dahle +9.17%	Meuser +4.5%
City of Poway - District 4	55.71 %	Dahle +1.1%	Padilla +2.67%
City of San Diego	53.43%	Newsom +30.28%	Padilla +33.58%
City of San Diego - District 1	63.41 %	Newsom +24.68%	Padilla +28.39%
City of San Diego - District 2	62.08 %	Newsom +21.91%	Padilla +26.09%
City of San Diego - District 3	59.40 %	Newsom +57.89%	Padilla +61.19%
City of San Diego - District 4	35.39 %	Newsom +35.76%	Padilla +38.6%
City of San Diego - District 5	63.32 %	Newsom +11.96%	Padilla +14.76%
City of San Diego - District 6	55.53 %	Newsom +28.49%	Padilla +30.72%
City of San Diego - District 7	58.91 %	Newsom +22.03%	Padilla +25.68%
City of San Diego - District 8	29.80 %	Newsom +33.01%	Padilla +36.16%
City of San Diego - District 9	44.58 %	Newsom +51.24%	Padilla +54.32%
City of San Marcos	56.25%	Newsom +3.94%	Padilla +7.71%
City of San Marcos - District 1	38.62 %	Newsom +15%	Padilla +19.83%
City of San Marcos - District 2	63.81 %	Newsom +6.89%	Padilla +11.26%
City of San Marcos - District 3	57.53 %	Newsom +3.64%	Padilla +6.78%
City of San Marcos - District 4	58.18 %	Dahle +3.43%	Meuser +0.16%
City of Santee	57.68%	Dahle +20.79%	Meuser +17.19%
City of Santee - District 1	56.91 %	Dahle +28.04%	Meuser +24.58%
City of Santee - District 2	56.25 %	Dahle +21.36%	Meuser +19.01%
City of Santee - District 3	57.29 %	Dahle +12.36%	Meuser +8.49%
City of Santee - District 4	60.08 %	Dahle +20.9%	Meuser +16.41%
City of Solana Beach	72.03%	Newsom +21.69%	Padilla +25.52%
City of Solana Beach - District 1	73.86 %	Newsom +25.92%	Padilla +30.88%
City of Solana Beach - District 2	67.21 %	Newsom +30%	Padilla +36.16%
City of Solana Beach - District 3	68.48 %	Newsom +20.16%	Padilla +22.67%



District	Turnout	Governor	US Senate (Full)
City of Solana Beach - District 4	77.08 %	Newsom +12.71%	Padilla +14.71%
City of Vista	53.04%	Newsom +5.46%	Padilla +9.51%
City of Vista - District 1	38.65 %	Newsom +16.56%	Padilla +22.34%
City of Vista - District 2	56.13 %	Dahle +1.08%	Padilla +3.54%
City of Vista - District 3	49.89 %	Newsom +9.1%	Padilla +12.97%
City of Vista - District 4	61.92 %	Newsom +4.06%	Padilla +7.04%
County of San Diego	54.19%	Newsom +11.56%	Padilla +15.14%
Supervisorial District 1	38.84 %	Newsom +24.1%	Padilla +27.71%
Supervisorial District 2	58.46 %	Dahle +9.43%	Meuser +5.85%
Supervisorial District 3	64.32 %	Newsom +18.31%	Padilla +22.01%
Supervisorial District 4	51.50 %	Newsom +32.52%	Padilla +35.93%
Supervisorial District 5	55.78 %	Dahle +3.02%	Padilla +0.54%

